.

M@_l_ Appiication of WESTPRN
DEVELOPMENT FOR secondary recovery
project, East Millman-Queen Grayburg.
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‘Western Development
CO MPANY. of Delawar

P. O BOX 427 ARTESIA. NEW MEXICO

December 28, }/9 YA,
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Mr. Daniel S. Nutter, Chief Engineer
New Mexico Qil Conservation Commission e
P.O. Box 871 ’ﬁ,pﬂfj‘“” w

Santa Fe, New Mexico
Re Case No. 2656; A cation of
Western Develop‘r%):t Company
~of~D¥laware for Secondary
Recovery Pt‘OJeCt East Mill-"
man Queen-Grayburg Pool,

Eddy County, New Mexico.

Dear Dan:

In referetice to the subject application, listed below are the
data necessary to calculate the daily average gas equivalent of net
water injected as per the proposed Rule No. 8.

Eg - (Vw inj - Vwprod) X 5.61 X Pafl5.025 X 5209/Tr X 1/2Z

where:

Eg - Average daily gas eciuivaient of net water
injected, cubic féet.

Vw inj - Average daily volume of water injected, barrels.

Vw prod - Average daily volume of water produced, barrels.

5. 61 - Cubic foot equivalent of one barrel of water.

Pa - Average reservoir pressure at a datus of £ 1700
feet above sea level, psig + 13. 20, as determined
from most recent survey.

15.025 -~ Pressure base, psi.

520° - Temperature base of 60CF expressed as absolute
temperature.

Tr - Reservoir temperature of 850F expressed as
absolute temperature (5450R}),

Z - Cbmpressibiiity factor from analysis of East Mill-

man Queen-Grayburg Pool gas at average reservoir
pressure, Pat interpolated from compressibility
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Ctabulaiion below:
Pressure ~ Pressure
Psig Z Psig _Z
0 . 998 . 550 . 863
50 . 986 600 . 851
-100 . 973 650 . 838
150 . 961 700 .826
200 . 949 750 816
250 . 936 800 . 802
300 . 924 850 L7990
350 .912 900 177
400 . 900 950 . 765
450 . 887 1000 . 753
500 . 875 1050 . 741

‘1100 . 729

In the event further’data or information is required, please
notify this office by mail or telephone collect.

‘Very truly yours,

WESTERN DEVELOPMENT COMPANY
of Deli&ware '

~ J. C. Bendler
Assistant Production Superintendent

JCB:¢m

P.S. Current estimated reservoir pressure - 275 psig at datum
(+1700') above sea level. Current estimated reservoir

temperature - 85°F,

Y
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Gulf @il Cerpeoratieon
| ROSWELL PRODUCTION DISTRICT

. . . o
: PO . P. O. Drawer 1938
OISTRICT MANAGER . ) October 3, 1962 Roswell, New Mexico

.. F. O. Mortiock
OISTRICT EXPLORATION
... MANAGER .
‘M. f. Taylor
OISTRICT PROOUCTION
MANAGER N
H. C. Vivian
OISTRICY SEAVICES MANAGER

0il Conservation Commission
State of New Mexico
Post Office Box 371

Santa Fe; New Moxnicso

Attention:  Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.

Gentlenen:

Reference is made to the application of Western Development Company
in Case No. 2656 scheduled for Examiner Hearing on October 10, 1962, for approval
Of a seconddry recovery project, East Millman Queen-Grayburg Pool, Eddy County,
New Mexico.

The application as advertised provides for water to be injected
initially through 16 injection wells in Sections 11, 1k, 15, 22 and 23, Town-
ship 19 South, Range 28 East. We have been informed verbally by Western
Development Company that they propose to initially inject only into Wells
No. 143, 145 and 147 in Section 14, and Well No. 151 in Section 15. It is
assumed that the project area will comprise these wells and the direct and
diagonal offset wells. If this is the case, Gulf has no objections provided
that the provisions of Rule TOl are complied with insofar as notification
to off'set operators for expansion of the project-area is concerned, If
approval is-requested by Western for all 16 injections wells without further
need for expansion approval, then we cbject to placing the wells on injection
at this time that offset our top allowable Eddy State "BN" and "AN" leases
located in Sections 11 and 13 respectively.

Yours very truly, _ - ;

~.

Lo Bk ety

W. B. Hopkins

JHH:dch

ce: Western Development Cbmpany
Post Office Box Lot
Artesia, New Mexico
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v ' BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATlON COMMiSSION
/|- OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

| L < CASE No. 2656
i Order No. R-2405-A

APPLIQA@16E OF WESTERN DEVELOPMENT

'LOMPAHY’FOR A SECONDARY RECOVERY
4PROJECT EAST MILLMAN QUEEN-GRAYBURG
%FIELD EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

NUNC PRO TUNC ORDER

/BY_THE COMMISSION:
i

It appeafihgzto the Commission that due to éieriCal error
'and mistake, Order No. R-2405, dated December 31, 1962, does not
jcorrectly state the intended order of the Commission, '

I% 1S THEREFORE ORDERED:

é (1) That the phrase "g0-acre" is hereby stricken from Rule
5 of the Specigl Rules and Regulations for the Western beveiopment
ACOmpany East Millman Queen—Grayﬁﬁrg Pressure Maintenance Projecf
-and the phrase "40—acre" is hereby interlineated in lieu thereof.
] ~(2) That this order shall be effective nunc pro tunc as of

December 31, 1962.
| “DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on this day of January,

l1963.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

'JACK M. CAMPBELL, Chairman
E. S. WALKER, Member

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Mémbe: & Secretary

[N

NS,
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December 21, 1962

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN ThE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERANG: ,

CASE No._ 2656

2405

Order No. R-

APPLICATION OF WESTERN unVELuruuéi 4 ?3 /
COMPANY FOR A SECONDARY RECOVERY /
PROJECT, EAST MILLMAN QUEEN—GRAYBURG

FIELD, EDDY CCUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. .on
October 10, 1962, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Daniel S. Nutter,
Examiner duly appointed by the 0il Conservation Commission of New
Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission, " 'in accordance
with Rulé 1214 of the Commission Rules and Regulations,

NOW, on this _day of December , 1968, the Commission,

- a quorum being present, having considered the application, the

evidence adduced, and the recommendations of the Examiner,
Daniel S. Nutter » and being fully advised in the premises, b

FINDS:

» (1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject

matter thereof.
4 Debacant, evw.u\a_gfu:_ 'to_ﬁo/vmz(’%" s bnecleia, D‘“‘L" ::tA
(2) That the applicant, Western Dev lopment COmpaﬂy'/\pro-d 0’

poses to institute a secondary recovery project in the East
Miliman Queen-Grayburg Pool by the injection of water into the
Queen and‘Grayburg formations through 13 injection wells located

in Sections 14, 15, 22, and 23, Township 19 South, Range 28 East,NMPM,

Eddy County, New Mexico.

(3) That the applicant proposes that sald project be
classified as a pressure maintenance project and further that

the Secretary-Director of the Commission be authorized to re-

\{" i
classify said project as a ponaride wateriluod projoecl at

e e
[~ R X

time as the extranolated production decline curve wewld indicates

that the producing capacity of the wells in the project area

Qe ¢ ane
woudd-be in an advanced state of depletion and -eeuld proparly
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‘be classified as "stripper" wells were it not for the water injec-

y

ftion occurring during the pressure maintenance phase of the sec-

(4) That special rules and regulations for the operation

ﬁdf the Western Development Company East Millmén'Queén*Grayburq

‘1

xPressure Maintenance Project should be promulgated and, for opera-

!
1
i
(
\

‘tional convenience, such rules should include certain flexibilityI

'r
)

’in authorizing the production of the project allowable from any f

iwell or wells in the project in‘any proportion, provided that no

Iwell in the project area which directly or diagonally offsets a

fwell outside th prOJect area producing from the same common
i//r“.'z( j\g L W P o u:f A d}p—f,g?f }«T/LA/L/ Ai /‘(/' /{r‘},,

to produce in excess of top i
i
unit allowable for the East Millman Queen-Grayburg Pool until such

hsourne of suonlv shoul’ bé’alloved

;time as the well has experienced a substantial response from water
%injection. When such response has occurred, the well should be
jperhitted to produce ﬁp‘to two times top‘unit allowable for the
iEast Millman Queen-Grayburg Pool. Production of such well at a
higher rate should be authorized only after notice and hearing.
H{5) That the productivity of wells in the subject area has
declined to theAPOint where reasonable accuracy may be expected

in extrapolation of the production dedline curve; that said

extrapolation indicates that the subject area, without benefit of
‘Lpféssure meintenahce, willireach an advanced’state of depletion oni
or about September 1, 1963. | |

(6) That approvai of said project will neither cause waste
nor impair corrélatiVe rights, but will result in the recovery’of

0il which otherwise might not be recovered.

(7) ‘That the proposed pressure maintenance project and the

proposed procedure for reclassification of said project to a waterp

flood should be-approved.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED: - | !

(]D That the applicant Western Development Company, is

hereby authorized to institute a pressure maintenance project in

the East Millman Queen-Grayburg Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, by




t Western Yates State 648 Well No. 158, Unit G, Section 22;

an
CASE No. 2656

,éthe injection of water into the Queen and Grayburg formations

through the following-described wells:

o

Western Yates State 648 Well No. 143, Unit K, Section 1

[N

K
Western Yates State 648 Well No. 145, Unit M, Seétion

~e

Western Yates State 648 Well No. 147, Unit E, Section

[
[S BN~ N
-

~s
Y

-

Western Yates State 648 Well No. 151, Unit I, Section

o
N
e

Western Yates State 648 Well No. 152, Unit A, Section

Western Yates State 648 Well No. 153, Unit C, Section

o
(S, T -

~e

b

Western Yates State 648 Well No. 156, Unit O, Section

Western Yates State 648 Well No. 182, Unit O, Section 14; .
Western Yates State 648 WelifNo. 184,7Unit G,mSecticn 144
Western Yates Malco—state Well No. 2,.Uhit C, Section 23; °
;Western Yates Malco-State Well No. 3, Unit E, Section 23;.
% Western Yates State E-5003 Well No. 1, Unit A, Section 15;
‘all in Township 19 South, Range 28 East, NMPM.

& That Special Rules and Regulations governing the opera-
tion 9f the Western Development Coﬁpany East Millman Queen—Graybﬂf

gPresSure Maintenance Projeet, Eddy County, New Mexico, are hereby

promulgated as follows, effective ()/"’““"l, 1963.

A

SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS
FOR THE' WESTERN DEVELOPMENT COMPANY
EAST MILLMAN QUEEN-GRAYBURG PRESSURE MAINTENANCE PROJECT

Tles
RULE 1. The project area of Western Development Company &E

iaeiuwﬂ!e East Millman Queen-Grayburg Pressure Maintenance Project,

i
| . : _ _ :
{hereinafter referred to as the project, Eddy County, New Mexico,

ishall comprise that' area described as follows:

P TOWNSHI? 19 SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST, NMPM
1 Section 14: sw 4 NE/4, NW/4, sW/4, W/2 SE/4
; Section 15: E/2 NE 4 SE/4 SW/4, SE/4
i “Section 22: VE/4 -

f Section 23: N/2 NW/4, SW/4 Nw/4
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RULE 2. The allowable for the ‘Project shall be the sum
of the allowables of the several wells within the project area,

including tho,e wells which are shut-in, curtailed, or used as
~L“J=bLLU“ wells. Allcwablcs for all wells ahall be determined

in a manner hereinafter prescribed.

RULE 3. Allowables for injection wells may be transferred
to producing wells within the project area, as may the allo:ables
for producing wells which, in the interest of more efficien c
operation of the Project, are shut-in or curtailed because O
‘high ges-cil ratio or are shut-in for any of the following

reasong: .pressure regulation, control of pattern or sweep
efficiencles, or to observe changes in pressures or changes in
characteristics of reservoir liquids or progress of sweep.

RULE 4. The allowable assigned to any well which is shut-in
or which is curtailed in accordance with the provisions of Rule 3,
which allowable is to be transferred to any well or wells in the
project arez for production, shall in nc event be greater than
its ability to produce during the test prescribed by Rule 6, below,
or greater than the current top unit allowable for the pool during
the month of transfer, whichever is less,

RULE 5. The allowable assigned to any inJection well on an .
80-acre- proration unit shall be top unit allowable for the Ehaneha-

Ga&iup*etino?l: PO e d

-
£ ~ 4

e G s . _ " |
RULE 6. The aliowable assigned to any well which is shut-in

or curtailed in accordaiice with Rule 3, shall be -determined by a
24-hour test at a stabilized rate of production, which shall be
the final 24-hour period of a 72~hour test throughout which the
well should be produced in the same manner and at a constant
rate.  The daily tolerance limitation set forth in Commission
Rule 502 I (a) and the limiting gas-oil ratio (2,000 to 1) for
the ChaCha—@atlup-0i1--Pool shall be waived during such tests.
project operator shall notify all operators offsetting the
we 1, as well as the Commission, of the exact time such tests
are to be conducted. Tests may be witnessed by representatlves
‘?f the offsetting operators and the COmmission, if they so desire.
, ¢
e RULE 7. The allowable assignéd to. eé/h producing well in
the Project shall be eqpal to the well's ability to ‘produce or to
top unit allowable for the.Cha~Cha-Gallup-0id Pool, whichever is
less,  provided that anngroduc1ng well in the project area whlch
“directly or diagonally offsets a well outside the project area..
producing from the same common source of supply shall not produce
in excess of top unit allowéble for the pool until such time as
the well receives a substantial response to water injection., When
such a response has occurred, tbe well shall be permitted to pro-
duce up to two.times top unit allowable for the pool. Production
of such well at a higher rate shali be authorized only after notice
and hearing. Each: producing well shall be subject to the limiting
gas-oll ratio (2,000 to 1) for the Gha- Cha~Gatiup-oitmRool, except
that any well or wells within the project area producing with a
gas-oil ratio in excess of 2,000 cubic feet of gas per barrel of
. 0il may be produced on a "net" gas-oil ratic basis, which net
gas-oil ratio shall be determined by applying credit for daily
average gas injected, 1f any, into the Gha-Cha-Gallup-0il Pool
within the project area to such high gas-oil ratio well. The
daily adjusted oil allowable for any well receiving gas injection
credit shall be determined in accordance with the following

formula: f\m%
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i

R

2

Aadj = TUA x Fa x 2,000
Fg = Ig
Po
where:
Aadj = the well's daily adjusted allowable
TUA = top unit allowable for the pool
Fa = “the well‘s acreage factor
Pg = average dally volume of gas produced by the
.~well during the preceding month, cubic feet
Ig = the well's allocated share of the daily
average gas injected during the preceding
month cublc feet
P, = ' average dally volume of oil produced by the

‘well during the preceding month, barrels

In no event shall the amount of injected gas being credited
to a well be such as to cause the net gas-oil ratio, Pg - Ig, to
be less than 2, 000 cubic feet of gas per barrel of oil produced.

/{’,»-w ‘.\:‘_ ,« ; S A d_{ Loy .1

RULE: 8. Credit for dally average net wa&er 1nJected into
the Géawehansallup 011 Pool through any injection wé&ll located
within the project area may be converted to its gas equivalent
and applied to any well producing with a gas-oil ratio in excess
'0of two thousand cubic feet of gas per barrel of oil. Total ,
credit for net water injected in the project area shall be the
gas equivalent volume of the daily average net water injected
during a one-month period. The daily average gas equivalent of
net water injected shall be computed in accordance with the

following formula:

N o
gg = (Vw'inj = Vy prod) X 5.6l x Py X 5207 x 1

15.025

where:
Eg = Average daily gas equivalent of net water
injected, cubic feet
vainj Average‘daily volume of water injected,
barrels
V4 prod = Average daily volume of water produced,

barrels




fg:—-6-
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5.61 = Cubic foot egnivalent of one barrel of water';
. ' llU"
P, = Average reservolr pressuie at a datum of]1r418
feet above -sea level, psig + 12.00, as deter-
mined from most recent survey
15,025 = .Pressure base, psi
520° = Temperature base of 60° F expressed as
absolute temperature 0
&5
Tr = Reservolr temperature of 58° F e pressed
as absolute temperature (tho”R) Sz @ iZ)
. / .08 > iy
¥ ,«;I Lo ERTS L“ I \_}
2 = Cqmpressinility factor from anaﬁyS14 of

Cha-cha~-Gallup gas at average reservoir
prossure,>Pa, interpolated from compressi-

bility tabulation below:

Pressure Pressure Pressure

Psig . Z Pgig Z . Psig 2

0,99 %86 500 ..875 9;/2 1000 75% .g69
50 98¢ . 9‘76 550 . 863,904 1050 . 7% .865
100 975 .963 600 451 .90 1100 . 729 .860.
150 ¢! .952 650 . 5§25 899 - I¥50 857,
200 . 947 .943 700 , 974 .895 1260 .853
250 . 734 .938 750 . 21L .89 1250 .849
300" . 9z4 .930 800 -, 8¢.. .886 1860 .845
350 .9/z 927 850 . 790 .882 1350 .842
400 . 700 .923 900 . 777 .877 1200 - /838
450 . ¥47 /918 950 , 745 '8'7 :

bﬂ l{!t f

RULE 9. Each month “the project operazgr shall, . within three
days after the normal unit allowable for st New Mexico has

been established, submit to the Commission a Pressure Maintenance

Project Operator's Report, on a form prescribed by the Commissgion,
outlining théxeon the ‘data required and requesting allowables

for each of the several wells in the Project as well as the total -

Project allowable.. The aforesaid Pressure- Mainténance Project

Operator's Report shall be filed in lieu of Form C-120 for the

Project.

‘RULE 10.; The Commission shall, upon review of the report and
after any “any adjustments deemed 1 necessary, ‘calculate the allowable for
each well in the Project for the next succeeding month in accord-
ance with these rules. The sum of the allowables so calculated

shall be assigned to the Project and may be produced from the wells
in the Project in any proportion except that no well in the Project
which directly or diagonally offsets a well outside the Project
producing from the same common source of supply sliall produce in
excess of two times top unit allowable for the pcol.
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~and depth showing that the injection of gas or water will be

_ cause isg shgwn thérefoF. ~

-

_RULE 11. The conversion of producing wells to injection, the
drilling of additional wells for injection, and expansion of the
project area shall be accomplished only after approval of the same
by the Secretary-Director of the Commission. To obtain such
approval, the Project operator shall file proper application with
the Commission, which application, if it seeks authorization to
convert additional wells to injection or to drill additional
injection wells>shall include the following:

.. (1) A plat showing the location of proposed injection
well, all wells within the project area, and offset operators,
locating wells which offset the project area. :

(2) A schematic drawing of the proposed injection wall

which fully describes the casing, tubing, perforated interval,

confined to the Galiup formation. .
LOoe v Fygod e Xj,gf,'ﬁ, fovati. A
(3) A letter stating that A1l og%set operators to the
proposed injection well have been furnished a complete copy of
the application and the date of nobGtification.

_ _ The Secretary-Director may approve the proposed injec-
tion well if, within 20 days after receiving the application, no
objection to the proposal is received. The Secretary-Director
may grant immediate approval, provided waivers of objection are

received from all offset operators.

Expansion of the project area may be approved by the
Secretary-Director of the Commission administratively when good

{HL) That the Secretary-Director of the Commission is hereby
’ the : :
authorized to reclassify/Western Development Company East Millman

Queen-Grayburg Pressure Maintenance Project as a waterflood proj-

ect, effective Séptember 1, 1963, upon receipt of written reguest

for such,reclassification from Western Devélopment Company. Upon
I . .\‘ B
reclassification, the above rules governing the ‘pressure mainten-
ance project shall terminate“igso facto and the waterfloogd

project shall in all ways be governed by Commission Rule 701-E,

9

including the allowable provisions thereof, and including the .

provisions with respect to expansion of the waterflood project.

i (4) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
L ‘ ;":\* " » T
‘entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.)

| |5
d

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein- :
above designated. , N
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. BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
~ ‘Canta Fa. New Mexico

- ' October 10, 1962

EXAMINER HEARING

o Gm Aw Am s 8P M e am e> m we e WS On W MR m e ML e M P Se e A um am

IN THE MATTER OF:

FARMINGYON, N, M,
PHONE 325.1162

wid Y am
L2 V\nupan"

Application of Western Developman 3

for a secondary recovery project, East Millman

Queen-Grayburg Field, Eddy County, New Mexico.

Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks

perciission to institute a sscondary recovery

project in the Zast Millman Queen-Grayburg
 Field, with the injection of water into the

Queen and Grayburg formations initially to

be through 16 wells, locatecd in Sections 11,

14, 15, 22 and 23, Township 19 South, Range

28 East, Eddy County, New Mexico, said project

to be. governed by the vrovisions of Rule 701,

e wm om . G e BR e M M Gm A B SM e ov U wm M fm ee  Ow

Case

2656

Nt Wttt Sl Nt Nt Nl Wi gl Nt Vsl Nl 8 el N Wt

SANTA FE, N. M,
PHONE 983.3971

REFORE: Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner.

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

MR. NUTTER: Ve will call Case 2656,

MR. DURRETT: Application of Western Development Cowm=

pany for a secondary recovery project, East Millman Queen-

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

Grayburg Field, Eddy County, New Mexico.

(Whersupon, Western Development

Company 's Exhibits Nos, 1 through
- 8 were marked for identifica-
P tion,) ’

ALBUGUERQUE, N, M,
PHCONE 243.6691

MR, LOSEE: A. J. Losce, Losee and Stewart,'repfeseﬁt-

ing Western Developrient Company.

o * s
4 &




N, M.
82

7Y

~ i
PHCNE a32%-11

FARNINGTON,

ICE, In

‘we request pérmission Lo institute at this time these walls

REPORTING SERV

SANTA FE, N. M.
PHONE 983-3971

_we will be permitted Lo conserve some of our reservoir energy and

N, M.
691

project up uhtil the time our wells would have otherwise

~DEARNLEY-ME1ER

ALBUQUERQUE,
PHONE 243-6

)

(Witness sworne.
MR.’LOQ@E:}»With the Commission's pefmiséion, IVWOuld
1ike to make a statement Gith respéct to this cadt- This is an
application by Western'Development Company of Delaware as operat-
or of what is now twentyofive producing wells iﬁ the BEast Mill-
man QueenseraYburg pool, EAdY County, New Mexico to institute

at this time a pressure maintenance pro ject by'thé iﬁjéction'Of

vater through apprbximately gwelve wellse

1t is our jntention in connection with this application to

show toO the Commission that except for pressure maintenance that

woﬁldvbe in an advanced state of depletion on or sbout June 1 of

iy
PN

1963«

I
AN

In corinection wiﬂh the application, and in the hopes that

‘institute 2 pressure maintenance projcft at this time ve request

that we be granted an allowable for @ pressure maintenance

reacﬁed an advanced state of depletion, b° wit, June 1 of 163,

at which time and in this request the Commi ssion would auﬁhofize‘

a water flood?project with a water flood allowable under Rule

701 .

vith that~preliminary statement, our first witness has peen

n onat e M
| ‘
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DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SER

VICE, Inc.

FARMINGTON, N, M,

T SANTA F. N M.

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M.

PHONE 243.6691

PAGE |,

purport to show that this project aresa would

PHONE 32%-1182

PHONE 983.3971

sworn, would you state your'name,‘please? Sl
MR, NUTTER: Just a moment, please, Mr. Losee, as I
understand it, you would request authorization for a pressure

maintenance project at this time, and that your testimony will

o3
cadoa

willout the pressure
maintenance project reach an advanced stagéﬁof dépletion on or
about June lst of 1963, at which time you would request that the
ordef would’automabicaliy'cause this project to be reclassified
from a pressure maintenance préject‘to a water flood project,
and the allowable provisions follow along wiéh‘the recléséifica-
tion? . |

MR. LOSEE: Yes, sir.

MR, NUTTER: Please proceed.

JACK V. BENDLER

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn,‘testified'as

follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. LOSEE:

Q State your name, please.

A Jack V. Bendler.

Q Where do you live, Mr, Bendler?
A I live in Artesia, New Mexicso,

Q What is your occupation?
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FARMINGTON, N, M,
PHONE 325.1182

TR

SANTA FE, N. M.
PHONE 983.3971

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING EHEIQI(RCEL~fhc.

ALBUQUEROUE, N. M,
PHONE 243.6691

A

I work for the Western Development Company, Delaware,

and with that company I have the position of Assistani Froduciion

Superintendent.,

Q

sion?

>

Q
Q
A

FIRY

You have not previously testified before this Commis-

No.

Whefé did you obtéin ybuf bublic edﬁcation?
Mason City High School, Mason City, Nebraska.
You graduated? | A Yes, sir,
What higher education did you obtain?

I graduated with a Bachelor of Science degree in pet-

roleum engiheering, University of Tulsa, Tulsa, Oklahoma.

A

Q
A

In what year, Mr, Beadler?

1951.

Since that time what has been your occupation?

Upon graduating from college I went to work with

Phillips Petroleum Company. I spent four and a half years with

Phillips and I was a reservoir engineer and a production engineer

in the distribt'office when 1 resigned to go to work for

Honolulu 0il Corporation. I worked for Honolulu Oil Corporation

for five and a half years, which I was district petroleum

cngincer. After working for Homolulu 0il T went to work at

Western Development where I have worked for approximgtely




PAGE ¢
My current Position thepe is as Pruduction

college have you attendeq
3

sE any schools in Connection witp your wopk?

- N

Z N

Omn

S A Yes, sip,

is

£

N. M
3.39,

» Thig

BANTA FE. N, M,
PHON 98

s completed
April 11, 1958 g, flow

ing Potentig]l of 250 barrels or
twenty-four hours,

This discovery well wasg later acqui
Western Development,

red by

The fielq Produces frop 4 s

the Grayburg secti

ons

- orief hlstory of this East Millman L
Queen-Greyburg Pool, prlease? |
A Yes, sip, The discovery well was drilled ang Comm ‘
Pleteq by Millep Brothers and it wag called the Westeru Devai.
ment State No. 1 ‘
i
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2300 feet, The Queen production‘bccurs in sand zones whereas the
Crayburg formation is principally from dolomites, In thoge wells
in this broject that apre Presently producing from the Queen ang
Grayburg zone are oper;

down hole, T believe that the 011 Conservation Commission cona

siders this one common reservoip in that respect with regard to

proration,

Q Please refer to what has been marked as Exhibit 1 ang

state what that is.

A Exhibit No. 1 1g5 5 blat which we indicate thé proposed

area than the ares covéred'in your'application, and if 80, what

acreage has been deleted?

A Yes, sir, we have deleted from our originaiaapplicatiOh
Wells<No., and each one of these wells have a LO-acre Proration
allocation, and. the wells are, starting in'Section‘ll, 160 and

- 155 on State lease 648 in Section 14 on the same lease, State

lease 648, wolls at the north of the lease or the north of the

161 and 178, Those have been deleted

section, 149, 148, 185,
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' ‘through casing verforations, and which are so indicated on the

from the project as well as in the original application.
0 . That 80t5511y; than, the deletion of that aren with the
exception of the W, C. well, which well is in the southeast

corner, isolates your project from any of the other wells in the

East Millman Queen-Grayburg Pool?
A That is correct.

Q Please refer to what has been marked Exhibit 2 and

state what that is.

A Western Development Company Exhibit No. 2, we included
copies of radiocactivity logs on all the proposed injection wells.
Western Develcpment Company proposes to inject water into the

porous producing zones of the Queen and CGrayburg formations

logs., I think there is an exception in a well or two where we

have an open hole completion.

The forﬁatign tops are marked, that is the formation tops
for the Queen and ﬁhe Grayburg‘aﬁd also the production casing
points are so indicated on each one of these logs submitted:

Q Some of your wells are producing only from one, only
from the Queen and not from the Grayburg?

A.  Yes, sir.

Q That information is shown on your Exhibit 1, is it not,

as to which formation?
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A No, sir. The Queen-Grayburg wells are the solid circle

and sone of those are Queen and some are Grayburg. They are not.
specifically designated which wells are Queen and which are
Grayburg, but the injection wells listed on one of the coming

exhibits will indicate those zones.

Q That information is also, of course, shown on these

logs?

A Yes, sir.

Q Piease.refer to your Exhibit No. 3.

A Western Development Company Exhibit Mo. 3 is a graphic
description of the proposed injection well casing program. This
casing program, rather the exhibit portréys a typical well, in~
jection well, and it is the State 648 Well No. 147, and as I said,

this particular well we consider is a typical example of our

injection wells, '
With reference to thié particular exhibit, the Queen for-
mation‘tOpped there is 1681 and the Grayburg is 2026, We, as
Western Devélopment Company, propose to eqﬁip each dual injection
well with tubiﬁg and a ‘packer. tThis will facilitate simulténéods,x.=
water injection into EOth the Queen and Grayburg reservoirs.
‘As an exampie, it will be down tubing below the packer into thei
Graybufg and down the casing‘tubing‘annulus above the packer

into the Queen. However, those injection wells where injection

£

S
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will be into only onc producing formation. It is proposed that
the water be injec¢ted down casing., We pfopose to inject water
into each of these injection wells at an approximate pressurc

of 1200 psi and at a rate of 300 barrels per'day;

Q What is your proposed water source for this project?

A Our provosed waterVSupﬁly for this project, we will hopg
to devélop by dri}ling shallow fresh w§¥ég wells within this
project area, and they are so marked on the Exhibit No. 1 where
we will probably locqpe these particﬁlar shallow wells., We have
considerable amount of cable tool information in this area and
they ind;;ate the occurrence of a substantial supply of fresh
wéter'along the south ahd southeast portion of the project area.
Howéver, in the event tha£ this ;ourceris inadequate, why we
propose tcnébtain additional injection‘ﬁater from one of the
several water companies.

Q Mr. Béndler, are you not operating, is Western Develop~
ment Company nqt operating a water flood‘project‘in Section 10
immediately to the north of ﬁhis proposed project?

A Yes, sir, we sure arec.

Q What is your souvrcc of water fur that Section 10 project

A It is a fresh water well, shallow fresh water well

drilled in the northérn part of Section 14, and it's just west,

T believe, of Well No. 149 in State Lease 648,

@

<
-
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PRl

lation of statistical data for each proposed injection well.

’ Q Up to this po=nt\hag that well been adequate for your
! water supply for that other project?
p ' ‘ ,
S T ; A Yes, sir, it has.
) tIb S ' .
Zs Q Please refer to your Exhibit No. 4, state what that is,
. 0 s
Z N
g e :
zy A Western Development Company'!s Exhibit No. 4 is a tabu-
: . r 9
E: ‘:0.

Now, this exhibit lists in part the casiﬁg size, the depth set,
the volume of cement used in the two strings of casing which is
run in each well. I would like to call your attention that each

string of casing has been cemented with an adequate amount &f

5
=
1)
S
S
9 5
>
=
-~ :g cement to isolate and protect both the fresh water sand behind
S u8 | - |
: 23 £y the spacing string and the oil-bearing zanes behind the produc-
o
:: tion string. There's one exception to this and that is State
E§ Lease 64,8 Well No. 151 which does not have a cemented surface
:? string. However, in this particular case we propose to inject
e PN ' ,
éh. Eg water into the Q-2n formation only inasmuch as this will not be
e B | e
g“ ~ a dual injection well, It does produce only from the Queen
R R ~
?;, Eg i% formation., We provecse to inject down tubing below a packer in
i = ] S
: f §; this particular injection well,
: e ] gO
H &I : }
-4 <t Q Does this exhibit, with your calculation are you able

to state how many feet above your shallowest perforation is your

. cement carried?

A Yes, sir, I can, In all but two of these injection

'a‘f,)
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wells we propose calculated top of cement would be at least 200
feet above top perforations. The two exceptions will be State
E-5003 Well No. 1 and Malco State Well No. 3, and both' of these
weils calculated cement top will be in excess of 100 feet above

the perforations. That is in the production string.

FARMINGTON & N, M
PHONE 32%.1182°

Q Please refer to what has been marked Exhibit No. 5 and
state what that portrays.

A Western Development Company Exhibit No. 5 is a graph
of the o0il prcduction rate in barrels per month versus cumula-
tive oil éroduction in barrels. Curve No. 1 cn this exﬁibit is a
plot of the actual production rate through September, 1962, The

daShéd line portion, which is Curve No. 2, is a projection of

SANTA FE, N, M.
PHONE 983.3971

the current established production decline.

Q Does this graph also include the seven wells that have
been deleted from our application as to the project area?

A Yes, Sir, they do. These seven wells, as you remember,
were in the State Lease 648, and in view of any accurate way of

determining the production for these seven wells; it was not

®
m~
&
=
7]
O
2,
e~
S
<,
X
[~
o
5
=
S
Eq]
.
3
I
Q

attempted to delete it from the curve,

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M.
PHONE 243.6691

Q Is there any distinction as to the production history
on those seven wells from the production history on the other

~wells in your project area?

A Well, there is some distinction, yes, sir, possibly

oy

'a:? |
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being on that side of the projectkthey would be much better than
the wellg, the productivity would be much better than those say
on the southeast side or the éasi side.

togimilar, the nrodiiction history of

&
x>
"‘[

both of them?

FARMINGTON, N. ™M
PHONE 325.1182

A Yes. The production history of those wells will be

ey

similar to those wells in the project, yes, sir.

Q So that actually the only thing that would occur to

this graph from your knowledge, if you were to take it, if it werg¢

£
5
S
>
g,.
3
o _ : :
- EE possible to take out those seven wells is it would reduce the
. | ) ‘
Rz ;% amount of production history, it would not change the curve?
QO ss : )
; §§ gg A No, sir. It's my opinion that the slope of the curve
g 58
;; would be the same.
E§ Q Please refer to what has been marked Exhibit 6, State
L =$ what that is,
| P | |
. Eg A Western Development Company Exhibit No. 6 is a plot of
I 1 production rate in barrels per month versas time. Now, ‘Curve
? = i o
f - Eg {§ No. 1 représents the actual production rates through September,
Lo g; 1962; dashed line portion of the Ourve No. 2 is a projectioh
~ 22 .
ii

of future rates based on an integration of Curve No. 2 and

- | Exhibit No. 5 with respect to tlme. In other words, that

,\'\

: i
- partlcular curve on this Exhlbit No, 6°1is d1rebtly related to the|

curve in Exhibit No« 5.
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Q Are your same statements with respect to the seven
wells that you have deleted from the project area, your state-
,ménts with respect to Exhibit 5 the same with respect to Exhibit

67

A Yes, sir.

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 323.1182

Q In your opinion, then, if those wells Were‘included
from this curveaiwbuld there be ahy material change in the curve?
A No, sir. |
Q 4t what date on this curve, in your opinidn, would you |

state these wells would be in' ar advanced state of depletion?

the wells in your project area?

- ~ :g A June, 1st, 1963.

ég 1

] H 'Q  What is the approximate present average production of
- n 8 ’ ‘ |

&

A Currently our average production will be around 15

barrels per day per well,

Q Now, in your recent form that you reported to the

Commission from”that'information, van you state whether or not

any wells are materially over 15.5, 15% barrels?

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M
PHONE 243.6891

A Yes, sir, the form to which you refer is the 0il Com-
mission Form C-116, gas-oil ratio form which was sent to the 0il
Commission about October 10th, and the highest production on a

b o per well basis on any one of the wells was around 17 barrels per

! . » day.
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Q Itt's due in the Commission today, then, actually?
A Yes, sir. but we $50K Lhe tests in September.
Q From your tests there were no wells making over 17

iy BRa

P barrels?

2]
§ 4 .
. gy A No, sir. That was the maximum recorded.

i . »

Q What has Western Development Company done to maintain

the production of its wells in thie project area?

A As soon as the wells in the beginning failed to make

their top allowable we endeavored to put them on the pump as
soon as possible, I believe that currently there are only three
wells within the project area that are not on the pump,

I would like to refer to the Exhibit No. 1, State Lease

SANTA FE, N, M.
PHONE 983.3971

E-~503, that particular well, and also State Lease 648 163, we

do not consider that it would be economically feasible to put a

MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

unit on it at this time due to the low productivity of the wells.
The only other well that I could truthfully say is not on the
pump is the 1k in Section 14 of 648, 3tate Lease 648, We are

currently~putting it on the pump. Just as soon as we can get out

DEARNLEY-

ALBUQUERGUE, N, M.

pulling unit available to put it on. We have had it on our list

PHONE 243.6691

ny jobs to do in the last few weeks.
Q ° It's probably on the pumpAihen, actually now, is that
right?
A




=
- PAGE 14
B but it'certainly is reasonably possible,
Q = From the characteristics of the other wells in the
project area that you placed on pump, what will happen to thisc
g . -
iz Well 144 that you are just putting cn the pump now?
i o
- gg A We anbicipate that this well probably will make top
sa A
- is " allowable, top unit allowable,
: ,Eg' Q For how long?
- E: ’ ‘
&= A For probably thirty-day period, the maximum, and then
I 25 e L
v start declinings That has been the history of the other wells.
O :
- EE Incidentally, we have endeavored to pump these wells and we do
. [~ :5 have them on the pump., We try to maintain as much casinghead
E E:*E% pressure as wWe can and stillyefficiently‘pump these wells in the
' - e ‘ h
R method of conservation of our reservoir pressure,
Lo |
{ EE Q@ = Now, looking back at your Exhibit No. 6, and referring
% =$ to the sharp lines that occurred, the upsweeps in production
P P , k
( = from December of 1960 down to the last one in about March of this
Lo Eg : ;
_?‘* & year, can you state what has made those sharp breaks in the
;uu»q w $ - g " ‘
R I increase in the production?
Qg
T o) Q .
I 5; A Yes, specifically the one that occurred in March of
pow o
i 2£
; t 1962, That particular peak in the curve is due to placing
P . o :
g ) : geveral wellc on the pump. As you can see, the production after
N
- a little bit.of flush period there, which I tried to describe
what happened in the Well 144, the same thing occurred here, your
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decline rate assumed it's same slope thereafter,

Q ° Actually, with -the sxecption of iihese three'weiis“yéui
mentioned that are not on pump, or are just now being placed on
pump, when was the last well placéd on pump in this project area?

A Well, I believe probably, oh, let's see, the last one,l
inside the project area it was probably in about April, I would
say, maybe May, 1 can't say for sure.

Q Is t;éré anything else, in your opinion, thatryour
company might do or might have done to maintain the primary pro-
duction from these wells?

A No, sir. Mechanically, I do not believe that there is
anythiﬁg else we could have done. We do believe that'earlyvin-
stallation of pressure maintenance would be the only answer to

production rate and also recovery, |

Q Have you had an opportﬁﬁity to cOmparé the“broduction,
a similar curving in this pool to other Queen-Grayburg Pools in
southeastern New Mexico?

A Well, to further qualify that, I wouldvrather say that
the réserVoir characteristics of the East Millman Queen formatioh
are similar to the Caprock Queen and the Grayburg is similar to
the Artesia Field, of which there are floods currently in

progress as well as the Caprock Queen. I bélieve they'are

similar, yes, sir.
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r- Q Well, the question really is, is the production decline
curve that you portrayed on Exhib%t 6 similar to the production
decline curves in these oﬁﬂér fieids of'Queen aﬁd'Graybﬁfg f;r- |
mations? Are they similar?

A Yes, sir, Ifm sure you can say they are similar, yes,

Q Why do_ydu request the permission for authority at this
time‘to institute a pressure ma;ntehanqe project rather than
waiting until next year when the wells are in an advéﬁéed state
of depletion?

A Well, in our opinion, and it is also our intent to
inject water into the above mentioned producing formations in
sufficient quantities and with a sufficient pressure to arrest
bottom hole pressure decline, and effeCt;vely control the gas=-
oil“ratios, and a}§o stimulate ﬁroduction from each of the pro-
ducing wells within the project area.

Q In your opinion wouid'i@ be in the interest of con=
servation to commence the injection of water at’ this time?

A Yes, sir, it would. The current rate of decline

PRI

+hat is exhibited or shown by Exhibits No., 5 and 6, I do believ
that early initiation of pressure maintenance will increase our

wliimate recovery, and the earliest date possible would be the

best, yes, sir.

&
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Q From your‘history up here in this Section 10 flood
that you earlicr referred to, in your opinion will this Queen and
Grayburg formations, are they floodable?

A Yes, sir, I would rather fefer to the Grayburg forma-
‘tion, however, in Sééticn 10, We are currently injecting water
in those wells at about 350 to 400 barrels a day at about

650 to 700 pounds pressure.

Q Please refer to what has been marked as Exhibit 7 and
state what that is, |

A Western Development Exhibit No., 7 is a monthly GOR
versus cummulative oil production curve. ;if'ydu wilishote the
limitations on the curve thefe, September, 1960 was when
Phillips started gathering gas, casinghead gas in thg field, and
we have an accurate record of gas takes in ﬁhe area as 6f that
date. Therefore, anything prior to that I wouldn't consider
would be accurate information, so from that date on to the cur-
rent daﬁé of Séptember, 1962, it can be seen by this exhibit that
gas=-oil ratids are on the incline qurrentlx inasmuch as we
consider this reservoir to be a solution gas drive reservoir,
this is in keeping with certain stages of depletion,

Q Would it be an aid to control this'éas-oil ratio by
injection of water at this time?

A Yes, sir. We would hope to arrest the pressure, bottom
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hole pressurc decline, also with the flexibility of closing cer.
tain high ratio wells in as part of the proposed rules Qf a
nylscanra maintenance brojeat t.hé.;t we could effectively control
the high gas-o0il ratios,which would certainly be in the interest
of conservation. |

Q- Have you made a calculation or estimate as to the
amount of oil that you might recover from this combination pfés#
sure maintenance and water flood project, or the amount of oil
compared to your‘primary reco;ery?

A Yes, cir. A conservative estimate on primary recovery
“with the combined reservoirs we anticipate probably afound 153%
primary. Due to any reservoir information which would certainly
aid in a further accurate determination of.secbndary recovery oy
benefit of other flocds that wetve studied, I think that some-
where between one and two times primary would be probaﬁly what
.we will least expect on secondary recovery, |

Q  How much primary oil have you recovered, or do you

anticipate will be recovered from this reservoir if-YOu dontt
have the vpresent figure? |

A Well, our current cummulative production I believe is

right at 900, around 900, almost a million barrels, and we

" anticipate ultimate recovery of probahly around 1,580,000

barrels of primary oil,
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‘Grayhurg 0il Pool pressure maintenance project.,

MR. NUTTER: 580,000?
A Yes, sir, 1,580,000,
Q Then 1L%5 your ¢

program of pressure maintenance now and water flood nexi year,

you will recover one and two times that amount of oil?

A Yes, sir, one to two times,
Q One to two times? A Yes.
Q I hand you what has been marked Exhibit 8 and ask you

to state what that is.

A Western Development Company's Exhibit 8 are the

recommendéd rules and regulations for the East Millman Queen-

Q These rules then, you propose to remain in effect until

June 1 of next year, at which time it would be a water tlood

project?
A Yes, sir.
Q Have you compared other pressure maintenance project-

field - rules issued by the Commission or entered by the Commi s~
sion in the last few years, and if so, how do they compare with
these proposed field rules? |

A Yes, sir. I have studied numerous receﬁt projects ahd

these ru1es I feel are certainly comparable, Some may be,

perhaps the only difference that I can state with regard to some

ww ' that hv thie encandarv recevervy.
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of the recent Ones, we do propose perhaps that the word response
be deleted from dircct or diagonally offset wells to wells out-
-side the projectrthat afe producing from the same-producing
interval inasmuch-as we consider our wells inside, I mean the .
project line as inside our own property or our own lease line,

why we consider possibly it wouldn't be necessary to have the

word response included in the rules.

Q That is under what you have proposed as Rule 7 and
Rule 10?

A Yes, sir.

Q And the reason you feel like your project area is

“different than others, if I understand your statement, is that
your project area is all within your lease lines and there are
ne direct offsets to your project area except the Welch wells

to the southeast?

A Yes, sir; I'm sure that we can state that we're in the
same stage of depletion that our wells are in that area.

Q The Welch wells in the southeast?

A Yes, sir.

Q " Do you ﬁave anything further that you would like to
offer in this case, Mr, Bendler?

A NO, Sir’

MR, LOSEE: The applicant will move for the introductiq
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of the recént dnés, we do proposc perhaps tha£ the word response
be deleted from dircct or diagonally offset wells to wells out-
side thé pfoject that are pboéucing from.the.éame ﬁrodﬁcing
interval inasmuch as wé consider our wells inside, I mean the
project line as inside our own property or our own lease line,

why we consider possibly it wouldn?t be necessary to have the

word response included in the rules.

Q - That is under what you have proposed as Ru;e'7 and
Rule 10? |

A Yes, sir.

Q And the reason you feel like your project area is

different than others,‘if I understand your statemént, is that
youf'project area is all wiihin your lease lines-and there are
no direct offseté'tokyour project area except the Welch wells
'éé fhe southeast?
A Yes,” sir, I'm sure that we cén state that we're in the
{same stage of depletion that our wells are in that area.
| 6 The Welch wells in the southcast?

A Yes, sir.

@ Do you have anything further that you would like to
offer in this case, Mr, Bendler?

A No, sir.

MR, LOSEE: The applicant will move for the introductio
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- of Exhibits 1 through 8.

“ which are the Queen wells and which are the Grayburg wells from

MR, NUTTER: Applicantts Exhibits 1 through 8 will be

admitted in evidence.

(Whereupon, Western Development
Company's Exhibits Nos, 1
through 8 were admitted in
evidence.,)

MR. LOSEE: That's ihe applicantts case.

MR, NUTTER: Prior to calling for c¢ross examination of
the witness we will take a/ﬁwo-inning recess.

(Whereupon, a reéeSs was téken.)

MR, NUTTER:; The hearing will come to order, please.
Are there any questions of Mr. Béndler?

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

e TN

Q I realize, Mr. Bendler, that a man can probably tell

77

examination of the casing, cementing and perforation exhibit here.
A Yes, sir.
Q I don't know what nuhber that is,
MR, LOSEE: Five,

MR, NUTTER: One of the curves is five, I believe.

A No. 4.

] I wonder if you would read into the record the ones

that are completed in

both zones and the ones that are completed

®
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“in just a single zone and which zone that would be?

; F2L ISR e
question, vou mcan O

A Yes, sir, Just one moment please, May I ask a

(T

£ 'the injection wells or all of the wells

in the project.
Q All of the wells,

AN
-

A Okay. If it would be all right with you I wowld like
tc go over them numeriéélly in State Lease 64&. |
Q All right.
| A Now, 1k3 is Queen’bqu, 14, is a dugi Queen and Gray-
burg, 145 is Queen and Grayburg, 146 is Queen only, 147 is
Queen and Grayburyg, we'll skip 148,:%hat's outside and 149 is
outside, 150 is in both zones, Queen and Grayburg, 151 we had
casing set deeper but we were only prgducing casing perforations
in thenQueen formation., 1522is in the Queen~Grayburg.
MR. IRBY: Vhich well is 15272
A That's in Section 22 in the Northeast of the Northeast.
MR. IRBY: Thank you. |
A 153 is both zones, Queen and Graybui'g, 154 is in both
zones, 155, that's not in the project, though, 156 is Queen only,

wait a minute, I'm sorry to take your time this way, but I have’

to skip back and forth, Some of the casiﬁgs, if you will bear wilt

me, are set in both zones.

Q But not perforated in both?
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A Yes. Sorry I didnt*t have that information., I want

to check 156, 156 is both zones, 157 is both zones, 159 is both

o tha praject., 161 is outside the project. -

[
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163 is in the Queen only, 165 is in the

wn

162 is in both Zone

[&]

’
Queen only, 178 is outside the project, 181 is Queen only,

; ﬁhat's Queen and Grayburg, 181, 182 is a Queen only, 183 is a
Queen only, I sorry, that®s a Queen-Grayburg, there were thfee*
workovers and a last one we completed in the Queen-Grayburg,

18L is Queen only, 185 is outside the project.

Now, go to the Malco State,'Malco State No. 1 is Queen onlyy
No. 2 is Grayburg iny, and State Lease E-~5003 Well No. 1 is
ngen and CGrayburg both. I believe that is it in the entirety,

Q Well, now, Mr., Bendler, an examination of the plat
without reference to the formations that theytre completed in
would‘ihdiCate that you hgdka perfect five spot 80~acre water
flood ;gttern here. But then ﬁith reference:to the formétions
~that the wells are completed in,this perfect five spot
pattern disappears, is that not true, when you compare Queen and
Grayburg or just Queen?

A I'm sure that'!s quite possible.

Q Is it the intention of Western, Yates to recomplete the
- wells in the Queen only? The injection wells in the Queen only

and 6pen up additional perforations in the Grayburg on any of the
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A Well, if we were to do f.idt there is certain portions
of the reservoir there, the Grayburg isn?t present, and there
may bo sGme workovers with regéfd to what’ﬁé“may'not waht’éom-
merc¢ially as an oil weli; but it may be good to inject into the
producing formation aé an injection,

Q That?s what I had reference to,'téke 181 Queen-Grayburg,
184 directly north of it is a Queen, 143 ‘directly west iz a
Qucern 7eliband the 182 directly south is a Queen weil, S0 ydu
wouldn !l be able to flood*the Grayburgain the No. 181 at all
then?

A Well, wherever it doesn't fit, we may have to adjust
our, let'S«sge, the 181 is the one you are referring to?

Q Yes, sir, you said it was Queen-Grayburg, yet none of
the offsetting wells havé a Graybufg opening.

A Well, the 143, we do not consider it has a Grayburg
szction, and the 1h4vand thevlél and the 165. Now, you take
184 andrlk6, theytre right on the line infthe'Graybu;g with
regard?'when I say right on ‘the line I mean that it's quite
possible we might want to, let!s see, 184 was an injection well,

Q I was just referring to the we%ls on the injection
pattern and the formations that they werefcompleted in,

A Yes, sir. That particular well thrdugh, after we

obtain a little injection and pressure data it may be necessary
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to maybe open the Grayburg, say, in the 184, and inject water

1 S
Seagw

in it, That's as an ekéégf?%xand 146, of course, is not an in--
jection well. All the other wells we'd consider having a Gray-
burg section wet'd probably attempt to evaluate secondary pros-
pects.

Q Then the opvosite is true down here on the Western Yate
Méléo’léaSe vhere the No. 1 well is a Queenwﬁeli“but two of the |
offsetting wells, the No. 2 and the 3 are Grayburg only?

A Yes, sir. |

-Q  ;56 there wouldn't be any water injection into the
Queen formation through those .two wells? There is-thé possibilit
that as time goes on you may want to open aﬂ additional section
in some of the wells, is that correct?

A Yes, that is a p§ssibility, yes, sir,

Q Did I understand yOu, Mr, Bendler, to say that the
,calCulated'cementbtéps ohfall of the wélls’are'at least 200 feet
above the perforations with»tﬁb'exceptidns?

- A Yes; sir.

Q That was thé‘503 No. 1 and what was the other well?

A Malco State;No. 3, I would say that they are in excess

of 100 feet, though.

Q You think it's in excess of 100 feet in those two

wells?




A Yes, sir,

Q The one well that does not have the surface pipe

‘cemented in will be used as a single zone injeciici well with the

injection down tubing and under a packer?

T

. H285.1182

A Yes, sir..

FARMINGTON, N, M,

PHONE

Q Another thing you said you were going to inject 300
barrels bér day at what expected pressure?
A - Probably overall, lookihig at Usth zones, it could be

1200 pounds. That's based on analogies of their related reser-

voirs that are under flood right now.

Q Do you anticipate this is a solution gas drive in both

cf these pays?

SANTA FE, N. M.
PHONE 983.3%71

A I would consider 100% on the Queen that it is a

solution gas drive. There is insufficient’ data with regard to
the Grayburg to say that it does not have an active water drive.

EY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

DEARNL

I don't believe that we do. The Grayburg and Queen reflect
structurally and the Grayburg dips to the southeast, and that is
one of the barriers limit on the production limit ié wéter

occurrence downdip on the Grayburg.

ALBUQUEROUE, N, M,
PHONE 243.0.691

Q To the southeast?
‘ A Yes, sir., If there is a water drive, how much it

C contributes to the reservoir mechanism we couldn't say. My

personal opinion, and I believe I will say it for our company,
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is that it is not significant.,

Q So you do feel .that the majority of the reservoir
drive would come from solution gas in the Gréyburg also?

A Yes, sir;>

Q The 153% vrimary recovery that you estimated would be

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 325.1182

for the two zones?

A It's combination, yes, sir.

Q " Would it ‘be approximately the same for each of the two

RVICE, Inc.

zones?

A No, sir. 1If you would bear with me' herc,  I'd say that
the Queen would probably be maybe 17 or 18% and the Grayburg

would ‘be, I don't want to give you any misinformation here with

SANYA FE, N, M,
PHONE 983-3971

regard to my ovpinion, approximately 14% in the Grayburg.
Q You mentioned that the new tests had been turned in on

the wells.” Did that include all of the wells in the project

area?

~

A Yes, sir,

Q Would you happen to have a tabulation of the amount of
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0il that the wells made on the most recent test?

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M.
PHONE 243.6691

A On a by well basis, per well basis?
Q Yes,
Not with me, no, sir.

Do you have a tabulation of the production by well for
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the last month that that figure is available?

-~ A For instance like on the C-1157
Q Yes, sir, for September, or whaﬁever the last one was.
A No, sir, I dop't have that with me either,
Q I wonder if you could, when you get home, send us a

tabulation bf‘the per well production for the month of September?

A Yes, sir.
AL
Q That would be the most recent complete morith?

’A Yes, up to date.

Q And your production decline»éurve EBxhibit No,.6,’
ktakes’the production down through September, but that's for the
entire 32-well area, including the acreagekWhich was deleted;
is that right?

A Yes, sir,

Q That figure.is approximately what for the month of
September there?

Ak Letts see, that would be about 14,250, just roughly.

Q  That's the total production for the 32 wells for the
entire honth OfVSeptembgr, then?

A Yes, sir. I believe on a daily basis that figure is
about 458 or 490, something like that per day.

Q Referring to your Exhibit 7 which‘represents the

monthly GOR versus cummulative oil production since the wells
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had a casinghead gas connection, this curve appears tc be a
series’of high‘peaks and low divs., Would you explain that, pleas
AT w;ii'attempi tue 10l Jdune, if'ydu notice on the
Exhibit No. 6, Curve No. 1, we have a high about March, or a peak
on the rate curve, thatt!s when we put some pumps on, and T believe
that the GOR at the same time, or cshortly after that time, had
anoﬁher neak rigbt in there. The basis of that, probably after

a flush period you see, why the oil rate dropped and the gas
volume stayed about the same,vwﬁicﬁ\would make a little higher
ratio and then it kinad of started leveling off again on the
decline. H

.Q This is a composite GOR for all of the*wells in the
area?

A Yes, sir, of all 32 wells, yes.

Q Is theré any significant difference between the gas=-
0il ratio on the Queen and on the Grayburg?

A Well, those wells that, I can't make a positive state-
ment there, I believe in my opinion therets some exam@les of
both cases probably. For instance, you take that 163 well
which is Section 15, it has a high, fairly high ratio, but it
has a real low oil volume, it's an edgé;we11, of courée; and then

of course, another exéﬁ%ie would be the E-5003 up there. It

produces from both zones and it has a high ratio and low oil

Ry

-
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Q Therec are two wells that are Grayburg only, the Malco

2 and 3, How did the ratios run on those wells?

A I can tell you the lease ratio is ' running around, oh,

twenty-one and twenty~two hundred,

Q That would be one Quecn well and two Grayburg wells?

A Yes,
too. You see, the Queen is on the edge o} the reservoir there.
The one well may contribute a little more gas than the two
Grayburgs., I don't think it's appreciably diffefent ih tha{
particular case tFv-e as regard to edge wells and infield wells

too.

Q Now, the new C-116ts that you have just filed, do they.

shéw the amount of gas produced from each well as well as the

o1 production?
A Yes, sir.
Q Are those twenty-four hour tests, do you know?

A In the majority of the caéesLthey.probably are, yes,
sir. | |

MR, NUTTER: I believe that!s all;‘Mr. Bendler. Does
anyone else have a question of Mr. Bendler?

MR. DURRETT: Yes, sir, I have one question.

MR. NUTTER: Mr. Durrett,

sir. -We do have some water production down there

«‘\




BY MR. DURRETT s

Q There seems to be Some ‘confusion as to the aatuad

number of wells that are to be 1nJect10n wells, the case was

advertised as sixteen wells to be injection wells?

A Yes, sir,

FARMINGYON, n, a,
PHONE 325.1182

Q I count spbecifically. thlrteen on your Exhibit 1, and I

think I heard you mentlon twelve on direct. Would you clarify

that?

SERVICE, Inc.

A I believe in the Statement that Mr. Losee made he

said twelve wells‘or,approximately twelve, He should have said

thirteen,

EPORTING

MEIER R

Q But it will be thirtcuan injection weils, is that

BANTA FE; N, M.
PHONE 983.397

correct?

A Yes, sir, I believn that's correct,

BY MR. NUTTER:

Q One*other question, Mr, Bendxer you were mentlonlng

that as far as Rule 7 which you were broposing in your nrOJect

rules, that you would delete something that had referenre to

DEARNLEY.

response, Has that been deleted from the Rule No. 7 as you

ALIUOUEROU!,‘ N.M,
PHONE 243.669

have proposed it here? Has that been deleted from the previous

Rule 7t's that the Comm1331on has entered, and is this Rule 7 the

one that you ‘pPropose?

A I believe that Rule 7 is the one that that response
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was deleted from. I think Rule 10 in other projects did not

have that statement. 1 believe that'!s correct.

presented here in Exhibit 82

FARMINGTON, N, ™,
PHONE 325.1182

A No, sir. As far as the pressure maintenance is con-
cerned for thac duration, these are the proposed r't.tles.'ff’:‘1
MR, NUTTER: Any further questions of Mr. Bendler? Mr.
Irvy.

MR. TRBY: Frank Irby, State Engineer's office.

BY MR, IABY:

Q Mr.'Bendler, for the record WOuldiyou state the depth

SANTA FE, N. M.
PHONE 983.3971

“of your shallow water well, that is your source of supply for
this flood and the formation in which it's bottomed?
A If I understand your question correctly, you asked for

this particular project, I think perhaps you mean for the water

well for this Section 10 project, is that what you mean? We

do not have a current water well diilled for this project.

e

DEARNLEY-MEIER I{E?NDIVTIARQ*SEH?PUZHQ Inc.

ALBUOUERQUE, N. M;

Q I'm referring to the water well in Section 14 which

PHONE 243.66%1

you stated is now being used,

i A Yes, sir, that well is the source of water for the
flood in Section 10, Northeast there. The depth of that water

well is about 235 feet to total depth.
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Q What formation is it bottomed in?
A Well, I believe it's a Rustler. I could verify that,
) I velleve, by counsel with'my geoldgiét. o
- :§ Q Iftm ihtergsted in where itts bottomed and whether or
w g; not it.penetrétes the entire ajuifer.
. (] .
ig-gg A In my opinion, I believe that it penetrates the entire
&§ aquifer present at that point.
. ES | Q That's an opinion rather than a fact?
- Eg A Well, yés, I would say thatts a fact. Itm sorry I
- ég misstatgd it, it would be a fact,
ij SE :% Q Then completely penetrates the Rustler formation.
» é; gg What formation is it bottomed in?
z .
o g: "E A Wher, 'you say aquifer, maybe you included all the
" & |
Eﬂ Rustler anhydrite as the aquifer. What I meant, we have
. g? h penetrabed'the water zones in the ﬁuétler anhydrite, if there is BN~
: §§ hydrite bel;; it, it is water free. There still is an anhydrite
EWN gé section before you get to salt.
;:? %5 :é Q ‘You mean that the well is, I am not’ sure I-understand
5 “* gg you, thatts the reason I kesp after you. You mean that the well:
5;: 53 is bottomed in a impervious strata of anhydrite, is that correct?
- A Yes, sir.

L | ~ MR. IRBY: I don': want to build up-a lot of record here,

. but I would like to state for the Examiner's benefit why I'm goinF_

e
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into these questiéns and that is that in a recent hearing that
consumed nine long days, enilrely expert testimony from eight .
expert witnesses indicates water zones ol useable water below thi
known aquifer, which we have just di¢<ussed in Rustler., I'm
apprehénsive as to what.may happen in these wells with regard to
that section betﬁeen the bottom of the surface casing which is
indicated on his Exhibit 4 as 336 feet and the top of the cement
in the annulus behind the production stringzzhiCh istindicated
on the same exhibit as being at 1073 below the surface. I dontt
want to put a heavy burdénaon thg applicant in this case, and I
donft want to be argumentative about this, bit I want to be
assﬁred that the construction program of these wells is adequate
to prevent the escape of any injected water into any zone of
porosity or permeability which may exist between thése two depths
indicated on kExhibit 3.

I don't know whether this can be done ‘or not. if the Exam-

'iner can write an order which would permit this suﬁject to proof

of adequate casing program and allow a brief but reasonable time
for me to go into this with the technical staff of my office and

the Western Development Corporation, I think that this can be

worked out. I'm not sure whether you can enter such an order,

“but with no more assurance than I have today I would find it

necessary to object to the construction program on these

vl




injection wells. It may be

any additional cost whatever if we can come to a meeting of the
minds as to the‘geology between these two points or as to some
other method of determining from time to time whé%her:ﬁhére is a

means of determining whether or ot leakage has occurred,

FARMINGTON, N, ™
PHONE 325.1181

MR, NUTTER: Mr. Irby, do the sand stringers, or what-
éver they are, these'porous'and permeablé zones that contain
additional water supplies which were indicated by this nine-day
hear&hg, do those zones appear on the logs of wells which are
drilling and logged?

MR. IRBY: Yes, sir, I'm not sure that they»do>in

this field, but théy do at adjacent periods.

SANTA FE, N. M.
PHONE 983.3971°

MR. NUTTER: At the points where they have been found
they show on the logs? |
MR. IRBY: Yes, sir.

BY MR. NUTTER:

Q Do you have available logs for all of the twelve in-

jection wells, or thirteen, vhatever it is here in this Exhibit ;
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No. 2?2 Are they all here?

ALBUQUENQUE, N. M,
PHONE 243.6691

A Yes, sir, they are all there, but they do not neces=-

sarily go to the surface.

Q  These are just lower section logs?

“Say 150 feet above the Queen, but these logs that we

-~
™)
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injection wells. It may be that this can be worked out without
any additional cost whatever if we can come to a meeting of the

minds as to the geology Yetween these two points or as to some

other method of determining from time to time whether there is a

means of determining whether or not leakage has occurred.

FARMINGTON, N, &
PHONI 32%-1102

MR, NUTTER:A Mr. Irby, do the sand stringers, or what-
‘ever they are, these porous and permeable zones that contain
additional water Supplies which were iﬁdicated»by this nine-day
hearing, do those zones appear on the logs of wells which are

“drilling and logged?

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

- :E MR, IRBY: Yes, sir, Itm not sure that they do in
I gg this field, but they do at adjacent periods.
25
g TE MR. NUTTER: At the points where they havé been found
they show on the logs?
| MR. IRBY: Yes, sir.
~ BYVMR. NUTTER: |
6 Do you have available logs for all of d<ie twelve in-
fg Jjection wells, or thirteen, whdatever it is here ;ﬁ this Exhibit
: gg No. 27 Are they all;hére?
32. B\ Yes, sir, they are all there, but they do not neces-

sarily go to the surface.

T ) Q These are just lower section logs?

A Say 150 feet above the Queen, but these logs that ve
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mocanted as testimonv are a part in ‘almost all cases of

Lhawrn n
v pre

logs to the surface.

Q And you do have the logs to the surface on all of
these wells?

A I think Ehét we do, but if we do not, I'm sure, in
other words, if all the logs dontt go to the surface, which I™m
sure they do, but if they do mot I am sure that fresh water zone
is collatable to where it would“be pdsitive.

Q Were tempe?atu;e'surveys rﬁn_on‘any of the wells to

determine where ‘the top of the cemént was?

A To my knowledge, no, sir.

Q So these are all calculated tops?

A Yes, sir, based on the description dn Exhibit No« 3.
Q Is there any technique that is afailable todaYﬁWhiéh

can be run in the wells that would-determine top of the cement?

would a bond log show that?

A Yes, sir., I believe in the majority of the caces that
it does. o O
A P A
Q Then a bond log can be run on a lexg long after the

cement has dried?
A Yes, sir. Of course, I think in industry there's some
difference of opinion as-to the validity of the bond logs, but

probably in the ma jority of the cases you probably could pick
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out a top. At least the logging companies, I'm sure, will say

MR. NUTTER: Off the record.
{Whereuvon, a discuésion was held off the record.)
MR. NUTTER: We'll go back on the}record and you can
make a motion to continue the case uhtil‘the tail”of the docket
if you wanﬁ to.
| MR. LOSEE: I'11 move that this case ‘ve continued to
what I hope is not the end of the docket, but at least later on

in the day.
MR. NUTTER: Case No. 2656 will be continued till later

on in thé day.
ek
MR. NUTTER: We will reopen 2656. Mr. Losee.
MR. LOSEE: Mr. Examiner, I heve a stipulation which

I understand has been agreed to by my cllent Western DevelOpment

Company and Mr. Irby with the State Englneer's Offlce Wthh will

result in a withdrawal of his protest. The stipulation is that

my client agrees to take the thirteen injection wells, proposed
inje06i0n wells in this vprojectl and 111 the spacing snnulns
with water shortly after this hearing, sometime within the next

few days, and fill it to the surface, leave the water in there

for one week, at which time they will observe the drawdown or
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absorption by adding water back into the annulus, and in the

absence of any material drop in the water, or leakage showing up

~

by reason of this test, the casing program through the injection

wells will be satisfactory to the State Engineer.

«In addition we will agree and it can be made a part of the

FARMINGTON, N, ™M
PHONE 325-1182

order that we will furnish each month to the State Engineerts
Office with a copy of the Conservation Commission form which re-
flects the pressure on each of the injection wells., Is that
dubstantially correst, Mr. Irby?

Mi. IRBY: That is correct, and I so stipulate for the
Staté Engineer and as a result thereof'ﬁitﬁdféw the objection

earlier entered in this matter,

BANTA FE, N, M,
.PHONE 983.3971

MR. NUTTER: Is the purpose cfvfilling this annular
space to determine if there ig any porosity or permeability down
there th@p would take the water and possibly also could be pro-
ducing water?,

" MR. LOSEE: Yes.
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MR, NUTTER: To determine the presence of porcus zones

in the uncemented interval?

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M.
PHONE 243.669%

MR, IRBY: Yes, sir.

MR. NUTTER: Mr. Losee, I would like to recall Mr.

Bendler since this case is rcopened and ask him one more question

if you like,
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MR, LOSEE: All right,

CROSS EXAMINATION
(Continued]

DY aen  arreemimene o
D& Itite NULLIGOE

'Q  Mr. Bendler, examination of the plat which you fur=
nished us as Exhibit No. 1 in this case would indicate that there
are probably three leases invol.ved in this project, is that cor-
rect? o ' -

A Yes, sir. | )

Q It would be the ;003;“£he 648 and the Malco State lease

A Yes,‘sir.

Q Caniyou tell me if the beneficiaries of thése thfee
state leases are identical in ecach case?

A Yes, sir. |

Q They are? Thatts all T wanted to know.
MR; NUTTER: kYou are excused,
(Witness excused.)
MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have ahythingwfurther they
“wish to offer’in Case 26567 -
MR. DURRETT: Yes, sir.
MR. NdTTER: Mr. Durrett.

.  MR. DURRETT: The Commission has a letter in the file
B I

ﬂé@é‘Gulf 0il Corporation, and with your permission I would like

L.
LR

g
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o

to read a rather lengthy paragraph from‘this 1etter,\reading
g aé'fqllgys. This letter was received October the ‘5th, the
lettef reads as follows, the pertinent paragraphi
. "The application as advertised provides for water to be

injected initially through the 16 injection wells in Sections 11,

.
FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 325-1182

14, 15, 22 and 23, Township 19 South, Range 2¢ Bast. We have
been informed vepbally by ﬂestern Development Company that they
propose to initially inject only into Wells No, 143, 145 and w
147 in Section 14 and Well No. 151 in Section 15. It i3 assumed
.that the préjeé% area will comprise these wells and the direct

i

and ‘diagonsa) offset well. If this is the case Gulf has no

oamy

objections provided that the provisions of Rﬁle 701 are complied

SANTA FE, N. M.
PHONE 983-3971

with insofar as ndtification to offset operators for expansion
of the pfoject area is concerned. If approval is requesteé By
Western fdf all 16 injection wéils without further need for ex-
pansion approval, then we object“tg placing the wells on iﬁjecf
tion at this time ﬁhat“bffset or tbp allowable Eddy State BN and

AN Leases located in Sections 11 and 13, Respectfully", signed

N, M,

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUOQUEROUE

W. B. Hopkins for GUlf 0il Cbrporation.

PHONE 243.6691

MR, LOSEE: T would like to make a statement with

respect to the letter.
MR. NUTTER: Yes, sir, Mr. Losee.

iy MR. LOSEE: After our client received a copy of this

Py




letter from Gulf Corvoration I discussed the matter with

Mr, ffastler, their attorney in Roswell, exﬁlained to him that
it was our intention, by reason of this application,"to request
authority at this hearing to place all of the wells on injection,

that in view of his letter we would agree and did back our line

FARMINGYON, N, M
PHONE 325-1182

up o that we do not directly, our project area does not dirsct-

ly offset Gulfts leases.

' We discussed the necessity of a further letter from Gulf
0il Corporation and they felt like that none further was needed
in view of the way “they‘d worded the last sentence of this. We

object to placing the wells on injection at this time that off-

set our top allowable and, actually, by our drawing the line back

SANTA FE, N. M,
PHONE 983.3971

in the precject area one location we do not directly offset Gulf

in any case,
Now, there is a diagonal coffset injection well. I do not
have the map in front of me, which we intend to, and request

authority to place it on injection at this timé: It!'s included

within our project area.
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MR. NUTTER: You are certainly not asking for just the

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M.
PHONE 243.6691

four wells that they mentioned in this letter, however?
MR. LOSEE: No, sir, I wanted to make that clear, and

by’the same token we tried to save their protest by drawing our

project area line back one location,
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MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have anything they wish to
offer in Case 26562 We'll take the case under advisement.
— 7y ; Lo
iz STATE OF NEW MEXTICO )
.
¥ ) ss
- gy COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )
« 10
$x - ’ C
_ .§ " I, ADA DEARNLEY, Court Reporter, do hereby certify that the
8 foregoing and attached transcript of proceedings before the New
- ~ ' . - ,
é Mexico 0il Conservaiion Commission at Santa Fe, New Mexico, is a
:" éﬂ) true and correct reccord to the Best of my knowledge, skill and
- % ability.
’ : _ _ _
. & ¥ P IN WITNESS WHEREOF I have affixed my hand and notarial seal.
C %@ ;
i H o @ ) . ] . .
c E gg this 5th day of November, 1962,
% I § 9 :
R uE
e i Vs
P * E //"/(:,‘3'2:’5—22_,_,r cvi:,/:fi»—zi, PRSP SRR LA S
! - et
' €3] Notary Public-Court Reportér
v S | _
]
R My comnission expires: \
P-4 Lﬂ .‘ .
g June 19, 1963,
B : I do heoreby ceriify that the foregoling 18
5 1 ‘Q ; a corplali yooc et of U o ngs i
HE P Sl .
Pei 28
7‘ oy Q g‘é W v Gl g . A i
§ i 0‘ . / . -
3 . g; ..... _ A\ s xaninen
t 22" New lcxico uil Conseovevion Connudission
i R '(‘k N




5 September 26, 1062

. Logee & Stewart

- Attorneys at law
P, O, Drawer 239
Axrtesig, New Moxlco

Attn, Mf; A. J, Llosee

Dear Mr. losae:

Eddy County, New Nexico.
progran employed in thy we
tops of cemient used in sj'
considerable 4} inch cay

outside the tubing. It
ap to the cementing prog in the construction of these proposed

out pfmation, I am unable to reach a conclusion
# froesh water which may occur in the area would be protected.

as to whethe

Very truly yours,

§. E. Reynolds
; ) State Engineer

FEl/ma o |
co-NMr. A, L. Porter, Jr. By:
Western Development Co. of Delaware Frank E, Ixby

F. H. Hennighausen Chief
' ' Water Rights Division




CARPER BUILDING - P. O. DRAWER 239

' LAW OFFICES > | /y <4 ,i § V%
LOSEE AND STEWART | %(gf

A.J, LOSEE X
EOWARD B, STEWAR" ARTESIA.NEW MEXICO

18 September 1962 a =

Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr., Secretary
New Mexico  0il Conservatlon Commission
i Santa Fe, New Mexico

Dear Mr, Pdrter:

Enclosed herewith you will please find triplicate executed
copies of application of Western Development Company of
Delaware for a secondary recovery project in the East Millman
Queen-Grayburg Field in Eddy County, New Mexico. Please set
this appllcation down for hearing before an examiner and
advise me of the date of this hearing.

it e e nabonei,

We do not have a log on Well No. 182. Please consider this
letter as an amendment to the application which will now
show that no log is available on this well.

With a carbon of this letter we are furnishing the State
) Engineer's office and State Land office with a copy of this
! application and the attached exhibits.

Very truly yours,

AJL: jat
Enclosures

cc: Mr Frank Irby
State Engineer's office

Mr. E. S. Johnny Walker
Commissioner Qf Public Lands

Western Develoﬁment Company of Delaware
(Artesia and Denver offices)

Al wee N I T (00 g SvR SR T T




BRFORE GHE OTY. CONURUUVATYNN SOMMTSQYON

PLAP-FS R S

OF THA STATE OF NEW MBXICO

{IN THRE MATTRR OF THR HUADING
CALLED BY 9HE OIL ZONSERVATION
'COMMISSION OF NEW M2XICO FOR
[THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING3

| CASE No. 2658
4 - Oxdex Ho. R-2405

|APPLICATION OF WESTERN DEVELUPMENT ‘ , :
{COMPANY FOR A SECONDARY RECOVERY | , i
| PROJECT, EAST MILLMAN QUEEN~GRAYBURG o
IFILLD, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO. : ;

i ORDER, OF THE COMMISSION i

BY THE COMMISSION:

i Thig cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on
loctohexr 10, 1962, at 3anta Fa, New Ma3xlco, bafore Daniel 5, Nuttey
: Bxaminer duly appointed by the 0il Conservation Commission of New
Mexlco, heroinafter referrxed to as ths "Commisgion, " in accordance

with Rule 1214 of the Commigsion Rules and Regulations.

i . NOW, on this_31st day oi Decembsy, 1962, the Commlission,
‘a guorum being pressnt, having considered the application, the

}ovidonco adduced, and the recommendations of the Pxaminer,
iDaniel 3. Nutter, and being fully advised in the premises,

ii

; FINDS}

! j
Ef‘ (1) That dua public notice having been given ‘ag required by
ilaw, the Commission has Jurisdiction of thig cause and tha subject
gmattor theraeof,

t

§j (2) ‘That the applicant, Westorn Developmant Company of

I Dalaware, horainaftor roferred to as Westarn Development ¢ conpany,
“prOPOJes to institute a gecondary recovery project in the rRast
hMillnan Queen=-Grayburg rool by the injection of water into the !
iQueen and Grayburg formations through 12 injection wells located |
| in Sections 14, 15, 22, and 23, Township 19 South, Range 28 Bast,
NMPM, Eddy County, New Mexico.

it

(3) 7That the applicant proposes that said project be

iclassifiod as a pressuxe maintenance projact and further that

| ths secrotary~Dirasctor of the Commission bz authorized to re-

i clasgalfy sald projoct as @ bona fide waterflood projuct at such
i time as the extrapolatad production docline curve dndicates that
ithe producing capacity of the wells in the projecn araa axe in
!an advanced gtate of depletion and can properly be clascified as
"girippor" wells woro it not for the water injection occurring.
during the pragsure maintenance phage of tha sccondary recovory

P program,

f
%
’
1
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CASE No. 2656
‘Ordoer MNo. R~2405

' (4) That spoacial rulaes and regu.mc:.ons fox the operatdoin
or the Weoatexrn Dovelopmont Company East Miliman Queen-Grayburg
‘Pressure Maintenance Project should be promulgated and, for opora-
‘tional convenienca, such rules should include cortain: flexibility
"in authorizing the production of the projact allowable from any
well or wells in the project in any proportion, providad that no
‘wall in the project area which directly or diagonally offgets a
zwell outgide the project area producing £from the same comwon .
isource of supply and bzlonging to any other operator should he
jallowed to produca in exceas of top unit allowable for the Bast
i llman Quaen-Grayburg Pool until such time as the well has
laxporienced 3 subgtantial resvonse from watar injection. Wwhon
lauch ragponse has occurred, the well should bs permitted to
iproduce up to two timos top unit allowable for the Bast Millman
AQueen—Granurg Pool. Production of such well at a highex rate
%should be authorized only after notice and hearing.

: (5) That the productivity of wells in the subject area has
declined to the polint whore reasonable accuracy may be expected :
iin extrapolation of the production decline curwve; that said §
iextrapolation indicates that the subject area, without benefit

iof pressure mailntenancs, will reach an advanced state of dnpletion;
lon or about September 1, 1963. ‘
; ~ (6) That approval cf said project will neither cause vaste :
fnor impair correlative rights, but will result in the recovery of |

”oil which othexwise might not be recovered.

P

F (7) That the proposed pressure malntenance project and the |
-proposcd procecdure for reclassification of said project to a waters
i £1lood should be approvad. !
i

i IT I8 _THEREFORE ORDERED

j () That the applicant, Western Development COmpany, is
ihereby authorizad to institute a pressure maintonance project in
ﬁthe Bast Millman Queen-Grayburg Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, by
‘the injsction of watexr into tho Quscn and Grayburg formations |
’through the following~described Weiio. '

L Wastern Yates state 648 Well No. 143, Unit K, Section 14;
5 Wogtorn Yates sState 648 Well No. 145, Unit M, Section 14;
i Western Yates State 648 Wall No. 147, Unit B, Section 14; |
i Woetczn Yatus State 648 Well No. 151, Unit I, section 15;
i Vegtern Yates State 648 Woll No. 152, Unit A, Section 22;
f Wastorn Yates state 648 viell No. 153, Unit C, 3action. 1l4;
i Woestern Yates State 648 Well No. 156, Unit O, Scction 153
i wastorn ¥Yates state 048 Well No. 188, Uadt G, Scction 22;
i Wagtorn Yates 3State 648 Well No. 182, Unit 0, Section 14;
i Wogtorn Yatas Stote 648 Well No. 184, uUnlt ¢, Section 14;
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) weatern Yatos Malco-State Well Ho. 2, tmit o, ssction 237
“ visstern Yatas #Malco-state Well Ho. 3, Unit ¥, section 23
! - Western Yates State 2-5%003 Well Bo. 1, Unit a, sSection 157 %

ﬁall in Township 19 south, Range 28 EaSt, NMEM.,

“t

| {(XX) That upccial Rules and Regulations ygoverning the operaL
'Lion of the Western Dovelopment Company Bast Millman Queen~Graybur§

Praganre Mointenance Projoct, Bddy County, New Mexico, are hereby
Qpromulgated ag follows, eEfiactive January 1, 1¢63.

i SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS
; FOR THE WESTERN DYVELOPMENT COMPANY ,
RAST MILIMAN QUAEN-~GRAYBURG PRESSURE MAINTENANCE PROJECT

;
i
§
]
i
;
!
i
|
i
I
i

N RULE 1. The projoct area of the Western Dovolopment company |
iBagt Miliman Cueen~Crayburg Prossurae Maintenance pProject, herein~ |
after rafarrad to as the project, Eddy County, New Mexico, shall

icomprise that area described as Lollowss ' f

i TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 28 BAST, NMPH

h section 14: SW/4 Wi/4, WW/4, swW/4, W/2 s5R/4
_Section 151 E/2 RB/4, Se/4 3w/4, SE/4

: Saction 22: NB/4

i section 23: N/2 Nw/4, SW/4 Nw/A

i RULE 2. The allowable for the project ghall be the s

jof the allowables of the several wells within the project area,
ithcluding thase walls which are shut~in, curtailed, or used as
injection wells. Allowables for all wells shall be determined
in a mapnor hereinaftoxr wrasovibed.

RULE 3. Allowables for injsction wells may bs transferred
to producing wells within the project arca, as may the allowables
for producing wells which, in the interest of wore aefficient
ioperation of the project, are shut-~in or curtailed because of
high gas=-oil ratio or are ghut-in Zor any of the following
easongs  presgure ragulation, contyxol of pattorn oxr avkap
aﬂ*iaiuncxss, oxr to obgerve changaes in pressures or changes in
Eharacteristics of regorvoly liquids or prograss of swaep.

i
H]
it
!

RILE 4. The allowable assigned to any well which i1s shut-in
r which ig curtailed in accoxdence with the provisions of Rule 3. .,
Which dllowabls is to be transferred to any well or waells in the !
project area for production, shall in no cvent be greater than '
Mta ability to produce during the toest prescribed by Rule 6, below,
¥ greatexr than the currxent top wit allowabie foy the pool during !
he month of tranaiapy, whichevoer is les65.

g% RULE 5. Yhe allowable dSBigﬂOd to any injection wall on an
B0~acra proration unit shall Ha top unit allowable for the East
Jiliman Quaen-Graybuxg pool,
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LASE o, 20656 : :
Ordexr No. R~2408 ' ;
. i

. RULE 6. The allowable assigned to any well which is shut-in |
or curtailed in accordance with Rule 3, shall be dotermined by a |
24-hour test at a stabilized rate of proauccion, whizh ghall be :
juhc £inal 24~hour poriod of a 72-hour test throughout which the :
well ghould be produced in the same manner and at a constant §
wrate. The dally tolerance limitation szt forth in Commission %
‘Rule 502 I (a) and the limiting gas=-oil xratio (2,000 to 1) for

‘the Zast-Millwan Queen-Grayburxg Pool shall be waived during such !
testa. The project opurator shall notify all cperators ofsetting |
ithe wzll, as well as the Commission, of the exact time such tests ;
‘are to ba conducted, Taste ray be witnessed by representatives !
‘of the offsetting operators and the Commission, if they so degire. |
i RULE 7. The allowable assigned to each producing well in
the project shall be equal to the well's ability to produce ox to
top unit allowable for the Bagt Millman Queen-Grayburg Pool, which;
raver s lesg, providad that any produeing waell in the project axea
iwhich dirxectily or diagonally offscets & well outside the project axd
iproducing f£rom the same common sourca of supply ghall not produce
iin excoess of top unit allowable for the pool until such time as
ithe well roceilves a substantial responge to water injection; When
isuch a- rasponge hasg occurred, the well qhall ba perxmitted to pyro-
“fduce up to two times top unit allowable For the pool. Production
1of such well at a highex rate shall be authorxizcd only af?er aotic
jand hearing. Sach producing well shall be subject to L LAl liniting
ﬂgas-oil ratio (2,000 to 1) for the Rast Millwan Ouenn-Grayburg oo},
'”oxcept that any wvell or walls within the prOJOCt area producing
lwith a gag-oil ratio in axcess of 2,000 cubic Feot of gas pexr barr
Isf oll may b2 produced on a "nat" gag-oil xratio basis, which net
fgag-o0il ratio shall be determined by applying craedit for daily
javerage gas injected, if any, into the East Millman Queen-CGrayburg
iPool within the projact area Lo such high gaz-oil xatio well. The
;datly adjusted oil allowable for any well receiving gas injection
icredit shall be detormined in accordance with tho following - 4

foxmulas

Ly

T'-"—

=]

j3

©
)

Agay = TUA X Fy X 2,000

i U 2 - I

! 5 y I

° M-?V"-'-—OE—-“«-" i
o !

i ]

I wheres

i ‘

| Paaj the well's daily adjusted allowablo

|

| TUA - = top unit allowable for the pocl

ﬁ ¥ = the well's acroeage factor |

| P = average dally volume of gas producec hy the

i . . . 2
i Y wall during the precading wonth, cuble fewt




o

C G |
S CASE Mo. 2656 N ‘
S order No. R-2408

I = the well's allocated chare of the daily
average ¢as injectaed during the preceding
month, cubilc fost

average daily volume of oil produced by the i
wall durlng tho preceding month, barrels ;

Y

Po

: In no event shall the amount of injocted gas boeing credited
ﬂto a well be such as to cause the net gas-oil ratio, Pg - Ig to. |

| | | Po
: ibe less than 2,000 cubic foot of gas per barrel of oil produced,
3 B 5 RULE 8. Credit for daily average nat water injected into

ithe Bast Millman Queen~Grayburg Pool through any injection well
i tocated within the project area may be convertaed to its gas eqiiv-
falont and applied to any well producing with a gag-oll ratio in
rexcaess off two thousand cublc feaet of gag per barrel of oil. Total
Teredlt Lor net water injected in the project ared shall be the f
T . jgas equivalent volume of the daily average net water injected |
i fduring a one-month period. The Gaily avarage gas aquivalent of

o ' net water injectaed shall ba computed in accordance with the
following formulas

i ;
TR f B, = (Vv -V x 5.61 x P x 520° x
i ; K3 A n‘ w inj W prod) a ’ .i
b i g 15.025 T, 2
3 whe. g
L Eg “ ' Average daily gas‘equivalent of not water
: injected, cubic foet :
% , o i
b Vﬁ inj =  Avorage dally volume of water injected,
; kaxxala »
] Vi, weoa = Average daily volume of watexr produced,
5 p barrels v
§ 5.61 =  Cubic Foot eguivalent & one vargel of water
i
H Py = Avsrage resorvolr pregsure at a datum of 4 1700

: feet gbove gea level, psig + 12.00, as dotar-
; , minad from most recent survoy

15.025 = Pressure basa, pai

520° = Temperature base of 602 F oxpressed as !
abgolute temperature |
.. =  Roservoir tomperature of 85° F expressad

as absolute temparature (545° R) [

e LA
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i
v

§§Proj 2ot Operator's Report, on a form presczibad by the Commission,
;goutl;ning therzon the data requlred, and roqucsting allowables
i for wach of the several weils in the project as well as the total

) ?§
i
]

R

i ance with these rules. The gunm of tha allowablaes so calculatad

i which directly or diagonally offsets a well outside the project
¢ producing from the same commin source of supply shall produce in
. excesy of two times top unit allowable for the pool.

p2A = Compragsibility factor rrom analysiag of
e Bast Millman Queen~-Grayburg gas at avorage
S8CLVOLr prassure, Py, interpolated from
comprenssibility tabulation belov:

Prassure pPrassure _ Pressure ;
Bgdg % . Psig B Fgig o ,%
0 .998 400 .900 g0 - .g02 |
50 JOBO 450 887 850 750 :
100 .973 500, ... .875 200 L7
150 . 961 580 "7 .863 250 7065 :
200 549 . 600 851 1000 753 5
250 .935 650 £.838 1050 .. .741
300 924 700 .82¢ 100 7,729
350 .912 750 816

RUIL 9. Bach month the progect operator shall, within thred
day: after ter ohie normal unit allowable £oi Southoast Mew Mexico has
bean egtablished, subnlt 2o the Commission 2 rxcysure Maintenance

project allowable. 7The aforesaid Pressure Maintenance Project
Operator's Report shall bz £filed in lieu of Forxm ¢-120 for the
project. ‘

RULE ;”. The Commlse ion shall, upon review of the Lapoxk ang

aitsy any adjustments deeied necussary, caldulate the allowablie fgr

each wall in the project for the next succeeding month in accord-

shall be aosigned te the project and may ba produced from the waell
in the preject in any proportion axcept that no well in the projed

RULYE 1] tha convorsion off prodmaoing walls o injectiaon, +he
dyilling of “additional wells for injpctton, and axpansion of the
project area shall ba accomplished only aftorx approval of the samd
by the Secxetary-Direotor of the Comnlaglon. %o obtain such
approval, the project oparvator shall file propex application with
the Commission, which applivution, 18 it secks authorization to
convert additional wells to injection oy to drill additional
injection walls, shall include tha followings

- {1 a plat showing the location of propogad injection
wall, all wells within the proiject arca, and cffact operators,
locating wells which offset the project area.

(2) A schematic drvawing off the proposed injoction well
which fully descreibes the <¢as inq, tubing, peviovated intorval, !

s o At 4 AR R o i s 2 A 3t AT T, e s e e e 1o o
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ment Company.
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Tha Secret
dithln 2G
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mey grant lmnediate appyroval, provided walvers
all offiget opayxators,

xrpanaion ox th project arvea may be approved by the
~oivcctor of the Commlusion administratively when good
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311} That ths 3
’ hernny d&thuri sed Lo revlumsity the Western
Bazt Mlllman Ques nnésuy»usg Freszure Maintenance pProject as a
cive Septenber 1, 19563, uporn receipt of
raquest for such reclagsifilcation from Westera Develop~
Upon reclass
are maintonance project shall terminateo ipgso facto and
shall in all ways be governcd by Comnig-—
iﬂbqulhﬁ tho allowable provialonz thareoi, and
including the provigiong with respact to eXpansion of the water-

st 70)."14,

roject,

designatod,

injection ok gao ox water will be
en and/ox Grayburg formations.

3) A letter stating that all offget oporators to the

seedon well have boon furnishad & COWYlCtL copy of

Je
cation and the date of notification.

anoetary-Director of the Comolssion 1=
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4
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wvﬁ'*o way appreye the proposed injec- |

atitar racaiviﬁg the application, no
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sification, the sbova rules governing
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STATE OF MEW MBXICO &8
OIL COFBERVATION COMMISSION

/1 BOLACK, uhairwﬁn

W ~

ﬂ. 3.'WALK R, Menbe

A, L. POPT SR, JN.,
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATIER OF THE APPLICATION OF :
WESTERN DEVELOPMENT COMPANY OF DELAWARE :
FOR A SECONDARY RECOVERY PROJECT, EAST  :
MILLMAN QUEEN-GRAYBURG FIELD, EDDY
COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

e e e

APPLICATION

- COMES WESTERN DEVELOPMENT COMPANY OF DELAWARE by its
attorneys, Lésee and Stewart, and states:

1. That it is fhe operator and, with Yates Petroleum
Corporation, the working interest owner of 32 producing oil wells
located within the East Millman Queen-Grayburg Field, Eddy County,
New Mexico, and within the proposed project area covered by this
Application; said project area is described as follows:

Township 19 South, Range 28 East, N.M,P.M.

‘Section 11: . E/2 SW/4

Section 14: All

Section 15: E/2 NE/4, SE/4 SW/4, SE/4
Section 22: NE/4

Section 23: N/2 NW/4, SW/4 NW/4

containing 1,280 acres, more or less.

2. There is attached hereto and by reference made a
part hereof, a plat showing the location of the proposed injec-
tion wells and the location of all other wells and Lessees
within a radius of two miles from said proposed injectionfwells,
and the formations from which said wells are producing, |

3. That said wells will not reach the advanced or

Mstripper" state of depletion until on or about Junc 1, 1963;




j
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that Applicant proposes to inject water into the producing Queen
and Grayburg formations in an effort to build and/or maintain
the reservoir pressure-in thekﬁrOject area until the simulated

date on which the wells would have reached the advanced state

“of depletion, except for said pressure maintenance, at which’

time the Applicant proposes to continue injecting water into
said producing Formations in sufficiént quantities and under
sufficient pressure to stimulate the production of oil from the
producing wells in the preject area.

4. That Applicant proposes to ihject water into the

producing Grayburg and Queen formations through the following

- described wells in Township 19 South, Range 28 East, N.M,P.M.,

Eddy County, New Mexico, to-wit:

 WESTERN-YATES, STATE LEASE 648
Well No. 160, NE/4jSW/4,’Sect%§ﬁ‘11,
Well No. 148, NE/4 NE/4, Sectiéh'la,
‘Well No. 153, NE/4 NW/4, Section 14,
Well‘No. 184, sW/4 NE/4, Segtion‘14,
Well No. 147, SW/4 NW/4, Section 14,
Well No. 161, NE/4 SE/4,-Secti§n 14,
Well No. 143, NE/4 SW/4, Section 14,
Well No. 182, SW/4 SE/4, Section 14,
Well No. 145, SW/4ASW74,}Sectioﬁ‘14,
Well No. 151, NE/4 SE/4, Section 15
Well No. 156, SW/4 SE/4, Section 15
~ Well No. 152, NE/4 NE/4, Section 22

Well No. 158, SW/4 NE/4, Section 22
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WESTERN-YATES, STATE LEASE E-5003

Well No. 1, NE/4 NE/4, Section 15,

WESTERN-YATES, MALCO STATE LEASE

Well No. 2, NE/4 NW/4, Section 23,

Well No. 3, SW/4;NW/4, Section 23.

5. There is attached hereto, and by reference made a
part hereof, copies of logs on all of the proposed injection
wells.

6. There is attached hereto, and by reference made d
part hereof, a graphic description of the proposed injec*ion well
caéing program 061Western-Yates State 648 Well No, 147.’ The cas-
ing program for this well is typical of the casing program for
the other proposed injection wells covered Sy this Application,
The Gamma Ray Neutron Log on this well refiects that the to§¢

of the Queen formation is 1,681 feet below the surface and the

‘top of the Grayburg formation is 2,026 feet below the surface.

7. The .source of watér for this ﬁroject is.water
wells to be drilled by the Applicant‘withih the project area.
If these weils will not produce sufficient quantities of water
then the Applicént proposes to contract for thg purchése of
supplemental water from Caprock Water Company or other similar
company.

8. The Applicant §fopdses to injiect water into each
of the injection wells at a pfeésure of 1,200 p.s.i. and at

the race of 300 barrels ber day.




9. The Applicant proposes to conduct said secondary
recovery project in accordance with the allowable provisions of
Rule 701 of the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission.

10. The approval of this secondary recovery project

[

wiiibbe in the interest of conservation, will preveﬁE waste
and correlative rights will be protected.

WHEREFORE, Applicant prays the orders of»fﬁe Commission
as follows:

1. That this matter be set for hearing before an
examiner duly appointed by the Commission and that due motice
be given thereof as required by law.

2. That after hearing, an order be entered authorizing
the Applicant to institute the aforesaid secondary recovery
project by the iﬁjection of water into the producing Gfaybﬁrg
and Queen formations through the iﬁjection weiis hereinabove
described and that allowables be established for the project
,equivalent to a pressure maintenance allowable until June l,ﬂ
1963, and equivalent to a waterflood allowable after June 1,
1963.

3. And for such other relief as may be just in the

premises.,

WESTERN DEVELOPMENT COMPANY OF DELAWARE

N\

w

A. J.Losee of

LOSEE AND STEWART
Attorneys at Law

/ Post Office Drawer 239

e Artesia, New Mexico




OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 871
SANTA FE. NEW MEXICQ

January 2, 1963

nr. A. J. m’”
Loses & Stewarxt
Attorneys at Law
Post Office Box 239
Axtesia, New Mexico

Dear 8ir:

Enclosed harewith are two copies of Order No. R~2405 recently
entasred in Case No. 2656, application of Western Development
Company for a Secondary Recovery Project, East Millman Qucen-
Grayburg Pool, Eddy County, Few Nexico.

Although the oxder does not specifically say so, approval of the
Western Yates State 648 Lease Well No. 147, located in Unit E of
Saction 14, Township 19 sSouth, Range 28 East, as a water injection
well is contingent upon aatisfactory repair of an apparent casing
leak in the well. In a recent telephons conversation between my-
self and Dick Davenport of Western Development, it was agreed to
cover this repair in the letter of transmittal rather than in the
order itselif. '

It is requested that you advise the 0il Conservation Commission's
Artesia Office as well as Jamas Y. Wright of the 3tats Engineer's
*oswell Office of the methed and time that tho casing in the No.
147 will be rep&ired.

ch'y ttuly yours,

DANIERL S, NUTTER

Dgw/ix : Chief Engineer
ccs Frank E. Izby a James I. Wright
State Engineer Office - State Engineer Office

Santa Pe, New Mexico Roswell, New Mexico

0il cOnumtion camiulon - Art' 124, New Mexico




8. E, REYNOLDS
STATE ENGINEER

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
STATE ENGINEER OFFICE

SANTA FE 4
ADDRES; CORRESPONDENCE TO:
: ’ STATE CAPITOL
December 12, 1962 SANTA FE, N. M.

Mr. A, L. Porter, Jr.
Secretary-Diréctor

0il Conservaiion Commission
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attn, Mr., Dan Nutter
Dear Mr. Nﬁtter:

Enclosed are Jim Wright's memorandinm to me (11-30-62), his curves on
lowering of fiuid in 7 selected wells, his tabulation of measiirements
to water in the 16 wells ‘and his memorandum to me dased 12-8-62 which
was a result of'my telephonic request for - a c¢lear explanatlon of his
method of plotting the curves, I will elaborate some on the curves,

The dashed line departing from the solid line on cach curve represents
the maximum rate of lowering for the specified well, This was plotted
by arbitrarily picking two points that represented the most rapid rate
of lowering, IR

On the right side of "the graph Fluid transmltted in: gallons' is

arrived at by multiplying the lowerlng of "Depth to fluid in feet
below datum" by the number of gallons of fluid per linear foot of
annular space in the specific well,

I think the computation formula can best he exnlalned by the lllqstration
below,

pDepfh to f£luid at top point on curve representing mostrextreme condition,

Depth to fluid at dower p01nt on curve representing most extreme
condition,

(7

Gallons of fluid réquiréd to £ill one linear foot of
annular space of the selected well, Cr

(46-0) (343, = Maxinum loss of f£luid
16 ~ 8 18,97 gallons per day
4 -4

' Relative meaS@;;hg date of lower point on curve representing most
extreme conditidns,

Relative measUring date of top point on curve representing most
extreme conditions, ‘

Although the values with respect to days,. feet and”gallons vary, the same
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formula is used except for well 147 where hours are used instead of days.

The sharp break in the curve for well 147 indicates a leak at about 41
feet, in my opinion, If the fluid level in the annulus is above this point
an escape of approximately 90 barrels per day could occur. I recommend ”
that measures be takn to correct this situation,

1 find no objection to the granting of the application provided Western
Development Company *is agreeable to ny recommendation in the preceding

" paragraph, which I believe they will find to be to their interest.

If further diséussion of this matter is desired please call on me at your
convenience.

Very truly yoliirs
8. E. Reynoids
State Engineer

FEI/ma B : By: ' ‘ .
ce-Mr, Jack Bendler rank. E, Irby

James I, Wright Chief
Water Rights Division
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State Engineer Office
“"Roswell, New Mexico
December 8, 1962

TO Frank E, lrby, Chief, Water Rights Division

FROM James I, Wright

SUBJECT

o

1 am submitting three copics of the report with the exhibits revised as per
our telephone conversatian December 7, 1962,

The coppoied maximam infiltration rates which are shown on the attachéd
curves were arjved at by maltiplying theé slope «f the carve times a-conversion
factor, The maximum slope of Lhe curve was foiund by arbitrarily picking two
values fram the curve, sublracting thése values, and dividing by the time
intorvai. Ue conversion factor is Intreduced for Lhe purpose of converting
fect of flurd in the annulus Lo volude of flaid expressed in gallons.,

The maximun stope was used since -the maximun slope mist be exceeded by the leakage
ratr before fFluid dan appear at the susface, Inoreality, the actual time re-
quived foc this flutd toosurtace will be ('_U!“rilldt'.l‘uly)i‘:.’ Tess than tho copentated
ameunt due TG e decrease an thi inCiltralon rate with decreasing heuad,

Ry iy,
. TR s‘--/'/(.‘ .~ ://\/’7

Jowmes 1, Wright =/

Field Epgincer
Jidiite ’

el

o
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Frank ¥. Trby, Chicf, Water Rights Divisien
James 1. Wright

Application of Westera Dovelopient Company of Delaware {or Sccondary
Recovery Project, bast Mitlwan-@eeen Grayburg Ficld, Eddy County,
New Mexico, before the O Conscrvation Comaissian

In accordance with your memo of October 10, 1o, the annular spuace between the

the production Casing of the proposed injection wells of the

surface casing iand
7, 1962,

subjoect flood were filled with water on Octaber 29, 1962. On Novembev
I visited these welts dud measured the depth to fluid below the opening ‘on the
putside casing and calcutated the voluwe O water ltost by infiltration from

OcLober 29, 1962 Lo November 7, 1962, 1 was not satisifed with tie results oblained
by this test and decided 1o run a sceond infiltration raté-test “on «ix ot thesc '
wells., The results off the lalter tests, covering the period of Novemboer 7, 1962

to Navewlicr 16, 1962 were plotted and the infittration rates deterfmined by graphic
methods., The int{ltration rates for these wells varied from 0,32 gal/day to 161

gal /day and turther jndicatod that these wells had heen filled with {1uid on
November 6. 1962, 7 Copies of these graphs arce attached as well as a tabulation

of all of the information which wias collected,

The Yates and Seven Rivers formations arce probabiy openin most of  the wells and

The statice fluid level in
the area of the proposcd flood will probably be in excess of 300 fect, bnt less

than 600 feet, below the surface,  Although there i$ very {ittle factial data to
support this figure, 1 belicve that it is on the correct order of niagnitude based
upon my general knowledge of the area,. The elevation ol the land surface at cach
well and the (l(-n?i‘Ly’vox ’t,h\c_* fluid in the annulus will e¢ffect the depth to water 7

but will not he ot signilicance,

do not appear to have much permweability 1n this avea,

It should be pointed out that the infiltratioa rates which were computed indicate
the amount of water which the formation will take at maximom head, 1f a leak
dacveiops in the production casing. i€ would be necessary to fill the annular space
with fluid in addition to oxeceding the infiltration rate at wmaximum head before
fluid would appear at the surlace.,

Witii the exceplion of well 4147, a leak of 1 GPM would show up at the surfuacce in
lTess than two days after the leak commenced, assuming that the hole ‘condition
resains unchangea.  The sharp break in the inliltration rate curve for well #147
indicates the possibility of o’ leak in the surface caging, ‘fiis well could have
a leak oxeeading 2 GPM without any filuid appearing at the surtface, however, a leak

S0l 3 6P would he indicated at the sarface in less than two days,

It appears. that any leak of significance in the production casing of any ol the
wells in this proposced flood will be apparent at the surface i the ammalus s left

opcn to the atmosphere, and il is my understanding that this will be the case

e i .

g B L




BRI et

Mr. Frank E, Ivhy o -2 - November 30, 1962

during the operation of the proposed flood. I feel that the injection of water
through the production casing is fairly 3dfe in this arca since any leak of
sighificance‘¢nn be casily detected by the operator, aund any increase in the
specific dnjection rate will be reflected on 0.C.C, Form C-120 which you indicated
you had réquested be filed monthly wi'th the State Engincer, i

Very trily,

James 1. Wright
Field Engineer ‘
Water Rights Division

JIw:ffe
ce: Fred H, Hennighausen
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WESTERN DEVELOPMENT COMPANY OF DELAWARE
SECONDARY RECOVERY PROJECT INJLCTION WELLS

‘Nﬂw\ww,uuw 10/29/6

Computen

Prior to  After
Well No, Filling Filling

11/8,/02

Deptias to Fluid Below fatum i Feét

11/11/62

11/13/62

a;%wcac ol Annular

Mace Above Fsti-

mafted Water Table

in Gallouns

MHaxivum
Infilts antion
Rate in
Gallons/qay

Majoo 28 20 0

Al eo = 65 0
RSN 8]

=78 13 (9]
=14 26 O
=160 : 348 O

=115 7.0 [§)
=130 QO 0
=101 13 Q
21408 O O
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i
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‘ RECOMMENDED RULES AND REGULATIONS
¥FOR THE EAST MILLMAN QUEEN-GRAYBURG OIL POOL
PRESSURE MAINTENHANCE PROJECT

RULL NO, 1

B et s A B

The project area of Western Davelopment Cumpany of Delaware
Fast Mulmm Cueeon - Gravburg Pregsure Maintenance Project, heresin-

“after referred to as the Project, Eddy County, New Mexico shall comprise

‘that area described as followa: 1
w5
TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 28 FEAST,N. M. P. M g
. o _ I
Section 14: SW/4 of the NE/4, NW/4, SW/4, w/2 <
of the SE/4 o
w
Sectier 15: E/2 of the NE/4, SE/4 of the 5W/4, SE/4 | £
Section 22: NE/4 . ”E
Section 23: N/2 of the NW /4, SW/4 of the NW/4 é
' L
RULE NO. 2 %
The allowable for the Project lh&ll be the sum of the allownble-{ (ﬁ—,
[$X)

the aeveral weus within the project area, including those wells which are L ]
shut in, curtalled, or used as injection wells, Allowables for.all wells shall
‘be d;e,t‘erlminod‘ in a manner hereinalter prescribed.
RULE NO. 3
Allowables for injection welis may hé sra#nierrcd to producing wells
within the project area, as may the allowakles for produtiag wells which, in
the interest of more ggticient operation of the Prbject. are shut-in or curtailed
because of high gas-oil ratio or are shut-in for any of the fotlowing reasons:

pressure regulation, control of pattern or sweep eificiencies, or to observe

changes in pressures or ch#nges in characteristics ofreoorveir liquids or
progress of sweep.

RULE NO. 4

The aliowable assigned to any well which is shut-in or which is curtailed

in Becordance with the proviasions of Rule 3, which allowable {2 to ke traﬁ&ferred '
to any well or wells in the project area for prodqction. shail in no event be
greater than its abiiity to produce during the test prescribed by Rule 6, below,

or greatar than the current top unit allowsble for the pool during the month

of transfer,; whichever la less.
RULENO, §

The allowable assigned to any injection well on a 40-acre proration

unit shall be top unit allowable for the East Millman (iueen-Grayburg Oil Pool.




RULE NO. 6

The allowable assigned tc any well whl_?:h_ is shut-in or curtatled in
accordance with Rule 3, shall be dstermined by a 24-hour test at a stabillzad
rata of production, which shall he the final 24-hour period of a 72-hour test
throughout which the well should be produced in ths same manner and 3t a
| conltaxit rata. The daily tolerance limitation set forth in Commission Rule

502 1 (a) and the limiting gas-oil ratio (Z,000 to 1) for the East Miliman

Gueen-Grayburg Ofl Pool shall be viaived during such tests. The project

operator shtll aotify lll operators offsetting the well, as well aas the Commission,

of the axact tirne luch teats are to be conducted. Tests may be witnessed by
representatives of the offsetiing oporators and the Commmission, if they so

desire.

RULE NO, 7 , Ty

The allowable aseigned to each producing weli in the Projeci shall be

equal to tha. well's ability to produce or to top unit allowable for the Ealt“Mill- B

man (Jueen-Grayburg Oil Pool, whichever is luss, provided that any prOdUCi’ﬁi“’

well in the pr‘(.)e:c't'a%eawhich directly or diagonally offsets a well outside the
_project area producing from the same coma:on source of suppiy shail noi pro-
du:e in excess of two times top unit allicw: mle for the pool. Each producmg

well sha:l heé suLject to the limitiag gas-oil ratio 2, 000 to 1) fut the East

Miliznan Quoen- uruybur Poal, ¢ that anv wall or wells within the

project area produring with a gas-oil ratio in excou of 2,000 cu.ft.of gas per
barrel of ou may be produced on a '"net' gan-oil ratio basis, which net gas-
oil ratio shall be dcurming@ by applying credit for daily average gas injected,
{f any, iato the East Millman {Gueen-Jrayburg Gil Pool within the project area
to such high gas-oil ratio well. The dilly adjusted oil allowable for any well

receiving gas injection credit shall be determined in ac;or'danco with the

following formula:

A . TUA x F x 2,000
adj a
_ T
8§

™
X

o

. RULE NO. 8
Credit for dally average net water injocted into the Esst Miliman

(Jueen-~Grayburg Oll Pool through any injection well located within the project

area may be converted to its gas equivalont and applied to any well producing

£

with a gas-oil ratio in excess oi two ihousand cubic {ect of gas poxr barrel of

oil. Total credit for net water injected in the project area shall be the gas

& e R RN




" RULE NO. 9

sgulvaleunt v‘vlmuc vf the daiiy average net waters injocted during a one -moath

nt of net watar injected shall be computed

period. The daily average g”}%
. ‘;1 }:‘L?n
in accordance with the follows, .driule:

E (v -V ) x 5.61 x P x 5200x 1
g w inf w prod & o

15.025 T 7
r

Each month the projcct operator shall, thh-n three daya atter the

nurmll unit allowab!e for Southeast New. masdco has Leen estabushsd submit

‘to the Commisaion'a Pressurc Maintenance Project Operator's Report, nn a

form priscribed by the Corhfhiuio_n, outiining thereon tbé“data‘r’equimd, and
requesting allowables for oach(df tho several wells in the Project ae weil as
the total Project auowable. The aioresaid Préanure Maintenavce Project

Opezsiar's Report lhlu be Iued in liew of Form £-120 for the Frofect.

RULE NO. 10

R LN o CRER s

Tim Commission shall, upon review of the rep&rt and after any adjust-
ments de.o-me‘d necessary, calculate the allowable for each well i;x the Project
for ihe next succeeding month in cecordance with these rules. The sum of
the allowah!’;;il #o calculated shall be assigned to the Projact and may be
produced !z;om the wells in the f"“i-ojec: in any pro‘por'tion except that no well

e A L Tty T a4 -
‘ll lll- r-'t BTlemETl WIS (AT T ML AT YN IR I
o wmoen Ll RS BRI Riy

=i produce in sxcess

T pua
-y
.-

producing from the aame common gource of sugply

of two times top unit allowable ior the Pool

RULE NO. 11

The comfp_raion of producing wells to injaction, the drilling of addi-
tional wells for injection, and expansion of the project area shalil be accom-
ﬁllshcd only after approval of the same by the Secretary-Director of the
Commission. To obtain such approval, the Project operator shall file proper
application with the Commission, which application. if it seeoks authorization
iv yunveri additionsi welis to injection or to driii additional 'injecuron wells
shall include the following: “

(1) A plat showing the location of proposed injection well, alt wells
within the project area, and offset oporators, locating wells which offset the
project area.

(2) A schematic drawing of tho proposed injection well which iﬁlly
describes the casing, tubing, perforated interval, and depth ihOWing that
the injaction of gas ox water will be confined to the iusen-Grayburg formation.

3.




(3) A letter stating that all offset operators to the proposed injection
well have been furnished a complete copy of the application and the date of
notification.

The Secretary-Director may appr‘qve'the*ptopoud injection well, if
within 20 days after recelviné the application, no objectiion to the proposal is

recsived. The Secretary-Diractor may srant immediate aporovai.

oprovided

wzivers of

.
£

biaation ara racsivad frem all offsat oparatara,
Expsanaion of the project a.9a may be approved by the Sacréurp

Director of the Commission adruinistratively whszrzj good cause is shown therefor.

N
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GOVERNOR
EDWIN L. MECHEM
CHAIRMAN

Stute of Neiw Wexica
Ol Congerbation Lommission

) ,.».:.‘Zi} ’ :
" LAND COMMISSIONER iy & : STATE GEOLOGIST
R, 8. JOHNNY WALKER A A, L.PORTER, JR, )
i . MEMBER ) ,& 7 g 3% SECRETARY ~ DIRECTOR
, s 2

"0 R0X 87)

SANTA FE

Decembexr 31, 1962

Wy . Re: Case No.____ 26%8
e As J. Loseaa

Losee & Stewart : Order No._R~2405
Attornsys at Law
Box 239 -
Artesia, New Mexico

Applicant:

Westexrn Development Company

f Dear 8irs
Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above~referenced
Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

i<

_ s s
A, L. PORTER, Jr.
Secyetary-Director

' - ix/
Carbon copy of order also sant to:

Hobbs OCC __ x
Artesia 0OCC_ x

Aztec OCC
OTHER

b e A A 9 e L




WESTERN - YATES

EAST MILLMAN POOL
EDDY CC., N MEX.

STATE 648 WELL NG. 147
Sec. 14, 1-19-5, R-28-F

Typica! Casing ‘ Froposed Injection
Program’ Program
- : “«"___ 10 3/4" OD casing set at 336’ cemented // ’L
] . with 75 ¢x. cement,
- . —\J\J ‘ Calcyplated top of ceme(:r;t is 3?.“fr(.\'i~n sur- \LN\J :
s, {\r\/[\ iaé?'eiﬁa:i?l(:nz?ea:xarage open hole size of | - \*“h\
.; | ™
1|\ RN

41/2" OD-11.60 1b. casing set at 2255'

// cemented with 250 sx. cement. ”
‘ Calculated top of cement is 1073' from
surface bazed on average open hole g8ize
of 8 1/8" in diameter.

2 3/8" OD 4.7 Ib. tubing for injection into -
the Grayburg Formation. Injeéction into ~ u
the Queen Formation will be through tubing-

casing annulus. o i
] 1808 ‘ T ey o 1808 ‘,__
= 1813 ©oh. 1813 Y
— 1824 | ) 1624
= 1444 1844 E

. BEFORE EXAMINER NUTTER 6
191 OlL CONSERVATION COMMISSION | 1916 .

1928 %ﬁ«_z ._EXHIBIT NO, _ 3 1928
ckse No.___ 2L 5C

Packer — L X X

i1

., 2076 : 2076
Z] 2086 2086 [
_ 2090 2090 ]
Z] Z1o0 | 2100 [3]
1 2106 ' 2106
Ho2ne | | fis
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BEFORS THE OIL CONMSERVATION COMMISSION ;
‘OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO '

CASE No, 2656
Ordexr No. R=2405-A

awmcm*zoa OF WESTERM DEVELOPRY
! COMPANY FOR A SECONDARY RECOVERY : ;
pnomc-r. EAST MILIMAN QUEEN~GRAYHIRQ ' !
msw, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO. : ;

]
A
i

NUNC_PRO TUNC ORDER

At

| BY 'I‘HE COMMISSIONs :

i It appearing to the Commission that due to clerical exror
| and mistake, Order No. R-2408, dated December 31, 1962, does not
‘correctly state the intended ordexr of the Commission,

IT I8 THEREFORE ORDERED:

\” (1) That the phrase "80~acre" i1s hereby otricken f£rom Rule
/5 of the special Rules and Regulations for the Western Development
600mpany Bast Millman Queen~Grayburg Pressure Maintenance Project, |
;and the phrase *“40-acre" is hereby interlinsated in lieu thereof.

-‘* © {2)  That this oxder shall be effective nurc pro tunc as of
Dacembar 31, 1962,

<DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on this :222 "day of Jaauary,
1963, T

bTATE OF NEW MEBXICO
¢ L‘COHSERVATIOK COMHISBION

M. CAMPBELI, irman

O dona bl e

E. 8. WALKER, Mowbor

Lz,

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Memboer’& Secretary




GOVERNOR
EOWIN L. MECHEM
COHAIRMAN.

- Stude of Nefo Wexico
@ il Eonservation Commigsion

LAND COMMISSIONER o y STATE 3EOLOGIST
K. 8. JOINNY WALKER A, L. PORTER, JR.
hpane-3 SLCRETARY - DIRECTOR

MEME KR

i
2

P, O. BOX 271
SANTA FE

January 24, 1963

Mr. A. J. Losee Re: Case No. QSG
Losee & Stewart ; Order No. R-=2405-A
Post Office Box 239 Applicant: B

Artesia, New Mexico )
o wWestern Davelopment Company

Dear Sir:

Enclosed hercﬁifh are two copies of the above~referenced
Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

ARy

.- l
o A, L. PORTEFI;!, “,J:.
Hrr s “Secretary-Director.

ix/
Carbon copy of order also sent to:
Hobbs OCC -

Artesia OCC__x
Aztec OCC

OTHER
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISS]ON

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

August 22, 1963

International 0il & Gas Corporation

P. O. Box 427
Artesia, New Mexico

Attention: Mr. R. J. Davenport

Gentlemen:

Reference ig made to your letter dated Auguét 12, 1963;
wherein vou recquest that the Secretarv~nxrector 0f the Com~

‘ ‘mission reclassify your East Killman Queen Graybury Pressure

Baintenance Project to a waterflood project effective September
1, 1963, pursuant to Section III of Order No, R-2405,

By the authority vested in me. by said Order No. R—2405,
the aforesaid pressure maintenance project is hereby re-
classified. This water injection projeet will hencaforth be
governed by Ruvle 701-E of the Commission Rules and Regulations,
and the special rules relating to the pressure maintanance
prOJect as set forth in sald Order ?o. R--2405 shall be of no

furthexr forxce or effect,

When all of the wells authorized for water injection

'have been placed on active injection, thie project will be

eligible to receive a maximum water flood allowable of 1050
barrxels of nil par day. - ,

Very truly yours,

A. L. PCRTER, Jr.,
Secretary-Director

ALP/DSN/og
cc: 0il Conservation Commisaion - Artesia

0il & Gas Engineering Committee - Hobbs'
State Land Office - Banta PFe




825 PETROI.EUM CLUB BUILDING
DENYER 2, COLORADO

e SRR " ADDRESS REPLY TO:
: ’ P O. Box 427
Artesia, New Mexico
August 12, 1963

State of New Mexicc

011 Conservation Commission
P.O. Box 871 '

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attention: Mr, A. L. Porter, Jr., Secretary-Director
Dear Sif:

international Cil & Gas Corpor a‘ClOI‘l, formerly Westérn Develop:
ment Company of Delaware, hereby requests the Secretary-Director of
the Commisgsion to reclassify our East Millman Queen Grayburg Pressure
Maintenance Project to a water flood project affective September 1, 1963
as per ‘Section (111), Order No: R-2405 dated October 19, 1962. Reclass'-‘:
ification of this project will convert to a water flood proration as per
Commission Rule No. 701,

Thank you for your cooperation in this matter.
Very iruly yours,

INTFBNATIONA‘ _',, OIL & GAS CORPORATION'

Z / ‘vx{%f;fﬂ/” i

District Superintendent

RJD:cm

. - I . - ( et Are )\&_{,’QAV
cc: lew Mexico Oil Conservation Commission / 24 O % . J}, Leefln., 9
P.O. Drawer DD e / Z
Artesia, New Mexico ; (/7);; y /,‘ ‘s f F
Attn: Mr. M., L. Armstrong 8 )
. . N “‘!c/._)’utw RSN 4’-‘/i- = / AR IR )d' {J
R & 3"’14,"} ; -’,..» AR } - v R i/ .
g ’,‘}i,—f{ /’1/ SRR la{) ted Al G b .:1/ Lt (L,({y o i]*()‘
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' e Z/OL {)n (= ke Sea ! .
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P, O, Box 427
Artesia, New Mexico
August 12, 1963

State of New Mexico

Oil Conservation Commlonon
P.O. Box 871

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attention: Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr., Secretary-Director

Dear Sir:

International Oil & Gas Corporation, formerly Western Develop-
ment Company of Delaware, hereby requests the Secretary-Director of
the Comumission to reclassify our East Millman Queen Grayburg Precgsure
Maintenance Project to a w=tzr flood project effective September 1, 1963
as per Section {111), Order No. R-2405 dated October 10, 1962. Reclaal-
ification of this project will convert to a water {lood proration as per
Commiuion Rule No. 701. ‘

Tlunk ycu for your cooperation in this matter
Vary truly your s,
INTERNATIONAL OIL & GAS CORPOR..TION

// gy ///'/ﬁ/

ven
District Supe rintendent

. RID:em

cc: New Mexico Ofl Conservation Commission
P.O, Drawer DD
Artesia, Now Mexico
Attn: Mr. M, L. Armstrong
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Western Development

\NOMPANLY of Delaware [ I

P. O BOX 427 ARTESIA. NEW MEXICO

October 11, 1962

Mr. Daniel S. Nutter, -Chief Engineer
New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission
P.0O. Box 871

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Re: Case No. 2656; Application of
Western Developmént Company
Of Delawatre for Secondary
Recovery Project, East Millman

i Queen-Grayburg Pool, Eddy
County, New Mexico

“ Dear Dan:

_ In keeping with your request I am enclosing herewith the Oil _
Conservation Commission forms C-1'5 and C-116 for your dispositicn.

~ Please note on the G-116 that there were nurnerous errors in
the producing method coluinn. 'Ihave written a letter to your District
II office’’correcting each of the errors. Our production clerk failed tn
sioe the changes in producing status this past year. '

, We¢ as yet have not received gas sales volumes from the various
purchasers, therefore, am unable to send you the completed copy of the
C-115 for September, 1962. The well status column on the form C-115
for September, 1962 is current and correct.

Also, enclosed herewith, is a list of the welis within ine proposed -

project area indicating the producing formations presently open to the

well bore. 1 thought perhaps in my haste to supply this information
during the hearing, I might have failed to note correctly a set of perfora-
tions in one of the two producing formations. -

If you should desire any further data reguarding thc subject proposed
Presture Maintainence Project, please feel free to call our Artesia oifice

telephone collect.
| Very truly yourwﬁ
pod e |

. ack C. Bendler
JCB:cm
encl.

cc: Western Development Company
Denver, Colorado

92
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State
State
State
State
State
Stite
State

State

State
State
State
State
State
State

o -State
- State
"State-
‘State

State
State

State

State

Lease & Well No.

" WESTERN-YATES
EAST MILLMAN QUEEN-GRAYBURG POOL
_ EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO
PROPOSED PRESSURE MAINTENANCE PROJECT

& 50

Lease 648 Well No.
Leasc 448 Well No.

143
144
145

Lease 648 Well No.

Lease
Lease
Lease

Lease-

lLease
Lease
Lease
Lease
Lease
Lease
Liease
Lease
Lease
Lease
Lease
Lease
Lease
Liease

Lease

Maleo State:
Malco State

'Malco State

648 Well'No. 146
648 Well No. 147
648 Well No. 150
648 Woll No. 151
648 Well No. 152
648 Well No. 153
648 Well'No. 154
648 Well No. 156
648 Well No. 157
648 Well No. 158
648 Well No. 159
648 Well No. 162
648 Well No.
648 Well No. 165
648 Well No. 181
648 Well No. 182
648 Well No. 183
648 Well No. 184

E-5003 Well No. 1

Lease Well No 1
Lease Well No 2
Leaso Well No 3

163

Producing Zones Open

Queen

Queen 4
Queen- Grayburg
Queen
Queen-Grayburg
Queen

Queen L
Queen-Graybiif
Queen-Grayhurg
Queen-Grayburg
Queen-Grayburg
Queen-Grayburg
. Queen-Grayburg
Queen-Grayburg
-Queen-Grayburg
Queen

Queen :
Queen- Grayburg
Queen

Queen- Grayburg
Queen

Queen-Grayburg

Queen
Graybiirg
Grayburg; .




STATEWIDE FORM C= I 13- REY, T0-t-gY

NEW MEXICO OIL OOmem<>,:O7 nOssmquoz e

OME COPY TQ OCC OISY. OFFICE

BOX 871 SANTA FE. EW MEXICO § o oREeeTTYoTRuonTER
A OPERATOR’S MONTHLY wmwcaﬂ
..,,,,“.l_,w...lﬂut Egmm it PO, X, ror wontnor _September, 1962 s l_w 2
rur,.. - c::H «rﬁ e, m YOTAL L1QUIDS PRODLCED i g * DISPOSITION OF GAS 2 o " DISPOSITION OF 01t
; ‘ % | wowmwy | AcTuaL SaxweLs proowces | 5 USED ON : Sl Cave | wamresTo C 1 vran o._..wun
v,o,o.,.,,:»:- WNDERLING m )rrw_w»-..u _.“ww..._nnr-w wnaﬂwﬂw ur 3 veuteo ) _..tm soco PURCH. | OTHER m o.m_,..m.q_ N"nuw_. oTHER m ..._‘oﬁnr. uuwzw“
ru? HINME AND STATE r)xo rnsun zcsnx OR FEDERAL L EASE NUMBER :
zpsnjms Queen Gr L«& hirg Eapt
falco State (E}5136)
1 Urw 19-28 570] 326 ;
2C 23+19-28 o 750] 432 : ) _ : \
3 E23-19.28 B 630] 365 | .
Leas¢ Total ,v 1950] 1123 ] o R
Py V Wellsjunderlined in Red arre not pithin thg proposed prpjdct afea.
State 648
143K 14-19-28 (> | 10207 482
144 1. 14-19-28 P | 1050] 482
145 M 14-19-28 P | 1050| 470
146 F 1-4-19-28 P | 1050; 444
147 E 14-19-28 P 1050f 470 .
148°A 14~19-28 F 1050f 520
149:B 14-19-28 P 10501 482
150 P 15-19-28 P: 1050f 432 : .
151 115-19-28 P| 1050] 470 ,_ ’ k
152 A 22-19-28 F 1050 444 ‘
-7 153 C14-19-28 P | 1050] 482
X 154 B22-19-28 [P| 1050| 457
155 N 11-19-28 105Q! 495
156 .Ct 15-19-28 P| 1050 457
quwk 115-19-28 P 1050 458
158 ¢ 22-19-28 P 1050 470
159 O 14-19-28 P| 1020 508
~ 160 w.A%: 19-28 Pl SI SI
161 1 14-19-28 P 1050 508
T827H22-19-28 |P| 1050] 4283 )
163 N'15-19-28 |F 300 290
mb..goh VOTHER™ GAS DISPOUTION CODE : “OTHER'" OIL DISPOSITION CODE | HEREBY CERTIFY THAT THE INFORRATION GIVEN IS TRUE AND
o LTI ormnent st somonromc  ©n oo COLET To T e o L. .&
“-GAT LIFT G - «v - GAS LIFT : $ - = = < SEDIMENTATION (BSLW) - :
-eSHUTIN L=~ == LOST (MCF ESTINATED) € - o o - EXPLANATION ATTACHED .

~TEMP ABANDONED
t==n = INECTION

E - ~ - « EXPLANATION ATTACNED

(HEGMATURE} ®ayr)
R = « = «'REPRESSURING Ok PRESSURE MAINTENANCE

{POSITION) "«

i 4 b g K sy i e v, - At gy
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STATEWIOE FORM Cm 115 REY. 10e1egy

NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION e core tovec o o

ONE'COPY YO OCC DIST. OFPICH

: wc.d Qﬂm. m»z.—:‘» ‘:Hu HI.M‘. .J——.\..;’.—ﬁo , ONE COPY.TO TRANSPORTER , ;:L . = -
, OPERATOR’S MONTHLY REPORT
e tern-Yates - wier B O, Box 427, Artesia, New Mexicuos wonmn or _September, 1962 oo 22|
<|~ . ¢ 1 o 3 T ...o,;mﬂ...c_oaiaoocnuo T - 8 o_«vou_n_._o”om GAS - i DISPOSITION OF 01
ELL NO. UNIT € P, RNG. -3 . GAS m o on - OIL ON
S| wowTmLy | ACTUAL BARRELS PRODUCED | o USED ON . Sl wewp | BARRELETO S {rrans| wamo
- - WAY, > VENTE SoLD PURCH.-|  OTHER (] o .
FOOL NAME (UNDEILINE) m >rrwm.>-rn icnyo.ovm..n“ W- o-o”_nnuxo d 3 e LEASE : M -:n%hao:n N““”Mx o mw ForTeR - n“%:w“
LEASE NAME ANO STATE LAND LEASE NUMBER OR FEDERAL LEASE NUMBER P —
165 J 15-19-28 b | 1050] 495 1 -
18P 14-19-28 P | 1050] 711 : . 1 \
181 J 14-19-28 P | 10501 520
162 0 14-19-28 P | 810! 457
1€3 N 14-19-28 [P | 1050} 520
1864 G 14-19-28 P | 1050{ %95
165 N 14-19-28 PP | 1050] 483 o . , ‘
Lease Total 27300p:2585 “ : :
State £-5003
1 A°15-19.28 F | 300] 157
MMHLE.A “DTLER™ GA™ DISPOSITION CODE ,, it ’ “OTHER"OIL DISPUSITION CODE 1 HEREBY CERTIFY THAY THE INFORMATION GIVEN IS TRUE AND
u; HH.)..;S:?EM v ‘w o H .-. WM” wM" w”.b..urn_xov.onﬂ.x»dox NUST BE «:o.z ON FORM C-111) M R ”M - M“mcr Ao CONPLETE YO The BEsT of Svaomi eact.
uuuuuu 1 -~ il - TATION
M. ;.M.ﬂ.sr - M. - M%«J:.Lr ESTIMATED) : ” -—--- “ﬂ.ﬂ.mx:»ﬂ&%»“ﬂanumu
Tomaeas TEMA ASANDONED E - = - = EXPLANATION AYYACHED
I+ <~ = NJECTION

AMGNATURE) DATE}
R = = = < REPRESSURING OR PRESSURE MAINTENANCE -

, ; ’ ’ (POUTION) -
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NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION ﬁdgimmmmoz

BOX 871 SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

STATEWIDE FORMS €115 REV, 10-1.61

SUBMIT: ORIGIAL TO OC SANTA £
- QNE COPY TO OCL DIST. OFFILE

.. .
HEN .,‘

In
Tl £ Y I 5 Y
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LN LY e d e Bl ey Sad e fad L8 el
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ONE COPY 7O TRANSPORTER
- OPERATOR’S MONTHLY mm.;vm.%u,
T _Western - Yatee _ GODRESS) P hbbm.wm.klbﬁlwﬂlbkh: iKbl@axoﬁon $.3962  FAS 6 OF 7
,_\, i e THE * YOTA UGUIDS PRODUCED M»m m o_mvo..dozoﬁo»m DISFOSIAON OF CIL
| wowmr | ecrum | eavRets | propunep | £ wscoon | ¢ N leAnRELS TC & lroae. | Hane
T NSRS LLOMSLE PRODUCED | PRODBGED HoE £ 1™ | Tiose e 121 S poaTER i
T ND CIATE LD LS <ICER OR FEDERAL LEASE RUMZZR
T 14-19-28 m.hw 1054  459] None”| 121z 1212
I14-59.28 B 30541 485 627 128) 1281
A 14-19-28 | B 1054] 538 None”p 1420 1420
4 14-19-28 | F 1054! 498 124771 1336 1316
£ 15-35-28 | E 1054| 446 Nome/] 1177 3377
{ 15419028 T 1054] 485] 937 1281 1281
5223923 F 1054 459! Nome 7| 1212 iziz
2 54e39-22 ¥ 1054 498, 93} 1316 k316
L 22-19-28 E 1054! 472] None | 1247 1247
P 31.19-28 F 30541 510! None”| 1351 1352
3 15-89.28 E 10541 472t 627 | 1247 1247
I 35-19-28 F 1054 472 93 3247 1247 ’
522-19-28 | F 1054 485 9307| 1281 {3281
> §4-19-28 F i023] 524 248-| 1385 | 1385
113e19-28 1 F i054) Si i sy 7} si -
. §4-19-28 | F 1054| 524] 3k0~} 3385 2385
5 22-15028 © (F 40547 498! 607 | 1516 1316
715.39-28 | B 310!  300| None”| 3380 1380
"$5-19-23 { B }054] 51i None~| 1351 1351
> 14.39.28 | B 1054] 35! 620 193¢ 1939
. §4-39-28 | B 3054 538/ 248~ | 1420 1420
1 14-19.28 | B 837 472] 186 1247 1247
17 34-19-28 | ¥ 10547 533 None< | 1420 1420
C §4-39-28 | F 10654 511 62~ 1351 1351
W 14-19-28 | F 1054| 498] 341 | 1316 - -1326 . :
2o Total | |28520] 33409; 4152 | 36011 36011 1730 | 13353 coN 1788
itate E-5003 | | m -/ M : :
£ 751928 W m SS 288] 937 | 1668 1668 7L -0-| CoN" 259

? ..ﬁ. NOONED
TN

THER™ CAS LiSSCHTION CODE

X~—USED OFF.LEASE

G—~USCD FORERILLING

C~-GAS LIFT

Ll 05T (CF ESTIMATED)

- E~—EXPLANATION ATTAC: 2D

R—-REPRESSURING OR PRESSURE MAINTENANCE

mewm.:z».naz NUST BE SHOWX ON FORR C-111)

“OTHER" QILL'S goa CODE -

"ComCIRCULTING Cit.

L—-LCST
- S~ -SIDIMENTATION (BS1Y)
"B EXPLANATICN ATTACHED

LEERETY CEETIRY 134T TRB DN-OXMATON GIVEN X0 TRI5.00

CORPLIE YO THE REST OF XM XEQSIEL 5

M,noaﬂnnnOﬁ Clerk

9/24/62
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,/ ' C Form C= 116
Revised (12/1/sc

NEW MEXICO OIL CONSFRVATION COMMISSION

GAS-OI1. RATIO REPORT ggéﬁ}
- e
OPERATOR..,... Westera « Yates  jpoor .. JEast Millman {Oueen-Grayburg)
o ADDRESS. P e Q. Bax 427, Artesia, New Mexice noninor. . September 62
SCHEDULED TEST. .. X . . | COMPLETION TEST . .. .. SPECIAL TEST. . . . tCheek Qne
) {Sce Instructions on Reéverse Side) .
, i a‘ roiducin hoke y U Daily Production Duting Test -_‘; © GOR
e | g gt k| T ke Sy | on | gy
State 648 14%19-13 (Flow ' [31/2*"* | 24 34 8 18 | 4«8 2660
State 643 144{9-12 {Flow - | }-{2a 24 3 0 17 46 2700
State 648 145/9-9 [Pump | o= Py s 9 18 47 2610
Siate 648 146/9-2) [Flow/ | 1fav- | 24 38 0 i7 45 2650
State 648 | 147|9+22 [Pump | «-- 24 38 2 19 48 | 2520
State 648 148(9-27 |[Flow [1/2" | 24 38 0 18 47 .| 2610
State 648 149|9-26 |Pump | <-- | 24 38 3 17 47 | 2760
: 8¢ te 648 150|9-7 (Pump Se- 24 3 0 | 15 40 2660
Y Stake 948 1 151( 9«81 [Fumip | ses 24 s 3 18 48 2660
Staie 648 152/19-4 |[Flow |1/2" 24 38 0 17 44 2580
State 648 153923 [Pump | ~-- 24 38 3 | i8 4 2720
State 648 134/9-3 (Flow. |372% | 24 | 38 | 0o 17 | 45 | 2650
State 648 155/9-28 |[Pump | -=- 24 38 0 18 48 2660
State 648 156/9-6 |[Flow | 3/a¥ 24 35 2 16 45 2220
State 648 157|9-23 |[Pump | =-- 24 38 3 |17 43 2650
{  State 648 158/9-1 |Pump | --- 24 38 31 17 48 2820
i State 648 . | 139/9-24 |Pump | --- 24 4 .7 | 18 46 2560
Simie o480 | iéals‘aueir e ot - A s —_—— o eeld
.| State 648 ! 16119217 [Pump | e 24 s It0 |18 | &7 1 2680
| W ¢ ST RN Lo i K it W e L N e R SRR AR T o e T i SO PRI L R L L R s i A B B e S R R B sy
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CERRE IS IO

e Ve PN LS e e

Hudtn

AR AN i

D:tc .........................................................................................................
» % Lomw\n)

> - | Fors c- 116
RN Revised (19/1/:c
NEW MEXICO Ol CONSERVATION (.'()MMISS!ON
GAS-OIL. RATIC REPORT
()PBRATOP; - i "‘t.m Y““ ............................ POOI. :“' Mulm (Owua-Grnyburg)
anpress. FPe o.m “7' A""“" New Mexico ' MONTHOF . Septembyr 19 62
SCHEDULFED TEST......... X ....... e « :()MPLI—:Tl’().\iv"l‘ES‘l'. - . SPECIAL TEST... . . {Cheek ()nr\
{S¢e Instructions on Reverse Side
w l | r :_In “':::EEEE;I%E!:T‘:::r::-:
Lease N;.I D'??u" f PMofthcodg Water Qil Gas c(f.(.)ﬁ.
N _ .meIs. ] -_.Bbh‘ MCF Per Bbl.
State 643 162 3| 18| 8 | 2660
. State 648 163 0 10 :: i:goo
State 648 165 | 5 , 0 17 48 2820
State 648 178 | 9.18 20 26 69 2660
Slate 648 | 18) | 9.138 8 18 46 | 23560
State 648 102 | 9.} 6 36 43 2810
State 648 183 9-10 . 4] 18 48 | 2640
State 648 184 9-20 Pump 2 17 48 | 2820
State 6148 185 9.19 11 17 47 2760
! !
|
| |
[}
f

e e : B
! iNo weli wirr be ansignf-d an al lowable greater than the amount of oil

produced on the official test,
During gas-oil ratio test, each well shall be produced at a rate not
eéxceeding the top unit allowable for the pool in which well is located by more
than 25 percent. Operator is encouraged to take advantage of this 23’ percent
“tolerance in order that well can be assiganed increased allowables when authorized
by the Commission.
Gas volumes must be reported in MCF measured at a pressure base of
15. 025 paia and a temperature of 60 degrees F. Specific. gravity base will be 0, 60,
Mail o¥iginal and one copy uf this report to the district office of the New
Mexico Oil Conservation Commission, ' In acgordance with Rule 30} and Appropriate Pool Rnloa

(I certify that- the information given is tiue and complete 1o the best of my knowhdgt )

October 8, 1962 WESTERN ~ YATES

Productlon Suporlntcndont

e T




Form C- 116
Rovised (12/1/5c

NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Western - Yotes = _roor. .. Eest Millman (YueensGrayburg)

OPERAT OR
ADDRESS p 0'3” 427, A’“'hr New M“““ _MONTH OF..... September T

S(.HEDULED TFSTx ................ COMPLETION TEST. . . ... . SPECIAL 'I'HS'I‘..; i e (Cheek One)
(Sce Instructions on Reverse Side)

_ Producticn During Test GOR

il
b3
e
37

N
r

Lease Well | Date of Producing Choke Test : . - .t
‘ No. Test Method Size Bours Allowablc Water QOil Gas Cu. Ft. 5
Bbls. Bbls. Bbls. MCF - Per Bbl. o

State £-3003 | 1 | 9-1 . Flow 1/2n 24 10 | L/2 7 62 8850

83

R Junrg s - e .
el L RN O R B R i e v

o
S

Fe I e A g,
ki Sl s o
e, .

Shoiate SIS BN L

ﬁ No well will be aasxgned an allowable greater than the amount of oil
R | produced on the official test.
AR During gas-oil ratio test, each well shall ke produced at a rate not , . g
o8 exceeding the top unit allowable for the pool in which well is located by inore
§ than 25 percent. Operator is encouraged to take advantage 'of this 25 percent ;
1 tolerance {n order that we)l can be assigned increased allowables when authorized i
by the Commission, -
% Gas volumes'iust be reported in MCF measured at a pressure base of
E 15,025 psiu and a temperature of 60 degrees F. Specific gravity base will be 0, 60.
i Mail original and one copy of this report to the district office of the New
- Mexico Oil Conservation Commission,” In acoordance with Rule 301 and Appropriate Pool Rules,
&
1% (I certify that the information given is true ao! canplete to e best of my kr.owléd}e.)
2 ;
;3; Date... OCQOBCI' SR 1963 et e ae e et sieier s s T WE‘STERN YATES
o —— g comwlly
i Productlon Superintcndont
:,, . g
ZE v
i :
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Porw C~ 116
Revised (12/1/4c -

NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
GAS-OIl, RATIO REPOR’] (}ﬁf </V
(

OPERATOR.. Wastern « Yatee ... ... ... .POOL. KEast Millman (Oueen~Grayburg) . .. .

ADDRESS P+ Qo Box. 427, Artesia, New Moxico . MONTH OF... SpRembOT..... oo 19.62
 SCGHEDULED TEST....... X o COMPLETION TESToo o oo SPRGIALSTES T (Check Onc

{Scc Instructions on Reverse Side)

Leasc Well | Date of | Producing Choke Test ; Daily ;_”'_?LQQ[IEEQ'L_QES‘BJ;C}L,‘_‘ " GOR |
No, Test Method Size Hours Allowable' | Water il Gas Cu. Ft,
] | Bbls. ’ Bbls. Bb"t MCF Per Bbl.
MalcoState | 1 | 9-1 |Pump | --- | 24| 19 | 8 | 12| 21 | aaso
Maleo State | 2 | 9-2 |Pump | =u- | 24| 25 | 9 | 16 | 34 2520 1%
Malco State 3 | 9-3 | Pump | --- 24 3 4 14 33 | 2360 |

No well will be assignad an Alinwable greater thin the amaunt of oil
produced cn the official test.
During gas-oil ratio test,
exceeding the top unit allowable for the pool i
than 25 percent. Operator {s encouraged to take
tolerance in order that well can be assigned increas

by the Commission.
Gas volumes mus
15.025 psia and a temperature of 6
Mail original and one copy of this repo

Mexico Oil Conservation Commission. " In ansordence with Rule 301 and Appropriate Pool Rules.

each well 3hall be produced at a rate not

n which well is located by more
advantage of this 25 percent

ed allowables when authorized

t be reported in MCF rpeasured at a pfcsaurc base of
0 degrees F. Specific gravity base will be 0.60.
rt to the district office of the Naw

(1 certify that the information given is true and complete ‘to the best of my knowlcdge.)

_October 8, 1962 e WESTERN.». YATES. ...

Company

.....4..,R.r.q¢ucﬂnn..amrwwdouz
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Docket No. 29-62 :
Examiner Hearing - Wednesday October 10, 1962

CASE 2657: Application of Odessa Natural Gasoline Company for a non-
T standard gas proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico.

Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks establishment of
a 320-acre non-standard gas proration unit comprising the
SE/4 of Section 23 and the NE/4 of Section 26, Township 25

: Soutth, Range 37 East, Justis Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico,

: to be dedicated to its Carlson "A" Well No. 1 located in -
*Unlt P of said Section 23. )

N e
o ‘.‘w“r"

CASE 2658: ,Appllcatxon of Cabot Corporation for temporary special rules
and regulations, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks an order. promulgatxng temporary
special rules and regulations for the North Bagley-Pennsyl-
vanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, including provisions
for 80-acre proration units.

B SR S e

CASE 2659: Application of Cabot Cozporation for the.creation of a new
R oil pool and the establishment of temporary rules and
regulations, Lea County, New liexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks the creation of a new oil pool to.
be designated the North Bagley-Wolfcamp Pool for its Humble
- State Well No. 1, located'in the NW/4 NW/4 .of Section 23,
Township ‘11 scuth, ‘Range 233 Fast, Lea: County, New Mex1co.
Applicant further seeks establishment 5f- temporary riles
and régulations governing said pool including provisions
‘ . for 80-acre proraiion units.
" CASE 2660:.  Application of Midwest Oil Corporation for the creation of ..
. a'new oil pool and for the establishment of temporary spec:u1
“rules and redgulations, Lea County, New Mer*o. Applicant, in
the above-styled cause, seeks the creation Of a ‘new 0il pool
for Pennsylvanian production in the vicinity of its LLE State
Wel No. 1, located in the NW/4 SW/4 of Section 14, Township
10 South, Range 33 East, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant
further seeks the promulgation of temporary spec'al rules
5 - and regulations governing said pool to include provigions.: .
B ‘ for B0-acre proration units and fixed well location require-
5 ments. ' ' ;

S O Ty

- e i

CASE 2661: Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for a triple
completion, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks an order authorizing the triple completion
(conventional) of its Southland Royalty "A" Well No. 2,
located in Unit B of Section 9, Township 21 South, Ranvje 37
East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to p:'oduce

5, "é«*&ﬂ,‘;"g J







Docket No. 29-62 i :
Examiner Hearing - Wednesdav Cctober 10, 1962 : 7
|
i

oil from the Drinkard and Blinebry formations and gas from
the Tubb formation through parallel strings of tubing.

CASE 2662: | Appllcatlon of Pan American Petroleum Corporatlon for a R T
triple completion, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the 1”-iz
e E A AR
’ |
|

‘3 : above-styled cause, seeks an order authorizing the triple
completion (conventional) of its South Mattix Unit Well No.
14, located in Unit K of Section 15, Township 24 South, Ranga
37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to

- produce gas from the Fowler Paddock and an undesignated Tubb
pool, and oil from an unde31gnated Blinebry pool through
parallel strings of tubing.

CASE 2663: Application of Arnold H: Bruner for permissSion to directionally
drill, Lea County, New Mexico. Appllcant in the above~

: ; styled cause, seeks permission to dlrectlonally drill his

? , Federal Intex Well No. 1, the surface location of which is :

: . in the center of the NW/4 SE/4 of Section 8, Township 9 South,

| \ '" Range 37 East, Allison Peansylvanxan Pool (extension), Lea :
County, New Mexico. Target tor said directionally drilled
well would be 100 feet from the North and West lines of the !
*NW/4 SE/4 of said Section 8. i

CASE 2664: Application of Southwest Froduction Company for a dual
o h completion, San Juan County; New Mexico. Applicant, in the .
y,_ above-styled cause, seeks authorlty to complete its Davis
i B Federal Well No. 1, located in Unit'L of Section 24, Town-
i h ~ _ ship 26 North, Range 11 West, San Juan County, New Mewico,
S S as a-dual’ completlon with production of cil from the Gallup =
i zone and production of gag from the Dakota zone to be through>;‘;,
A parallel strings of 1 ¥~inch tubing. o

i
N

iqg/




DOCKET:

No. 29-62

EXAMINER HEARING -~ WEDNESLCAY - OCTOBER 10, 1962

9 A.M.

- OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM.

STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

CASE 2647:

CASE 2654:

- R The following ‘cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Exam:ner or
Elvis A. Utz, alternate examiner:

(Continued) ‘
Application of Carper Drilling Company for a fublngless
completion, Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-gstyled cause, seeks authorlty to conmplete its Baetz
Well No. 1, located in the SE/4 SW/4 of Section 35, Township
14 south, Range 27 East, Chaves Couity, Nev Mexico, as a
tubingless gas well completion producing through perforations
from 8182-8270' in 2 7/8 inch casing.

Application of Qarper Drilling Company for the creation of
a-new gas poocl and for téemporary 89901dl rules and regulations,
Chaves County, New Mexico. AppllCdnt, in the above-styled
cause, seeks the creation of a new gas pool to be de51gnated
the Buffalo Valley-PennsYlvanlan Gas Pool for its Baetz Well

"No. 1, located in the SE/4 SW/4 of Section 35, Townshlp 14

CASE 2655:

Scuth, Range 27 East, Chaves. County, New Mexico. App]lcant
further seeks the establishment of temporary spec 1al rules
and regulations ‘governing said pool including prOV131ons
for 320-acre gas units

'Appllcatlon of Martin Yates”*II and'S. P. Yates for compulsory

pooling, Lea County, New MeX1LO. Appllcant. in. the.above~ -
stvled cause, seeks an order force pooling uli mineral
interests in the ‘Lusk-Strawn Pool to form a 160-acre oil
proration unit comprising the NE/4 of Section 30, Township
19 south, Range 32 East, Lea County, New Mexico, to be

‘dedicated to a well to be drilled in the NE/4 NE/4 of said

Section 30.

Application of Western Development Company for a secondary
recovery project, East Millmah Queen-Grayburg Field, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks: nermlss1on to institute a secondary recovery project
in the Eist Millman Queen-Grayburg Field, with the. injection
of water r\@o the Queen and Grayburg formations initially
to be throuch 16 wells, located in Sections 11, 14, 15, 22
and 23, Township 19,South, Range 23 East, Eddy County, New

~Mex1co, ‘said project to be governed by the provisions of

Rule 701.

N\




